

#### COUNTY GOVERNMENT OF WEST POKOT FY 2022/2023 REPORT ON PARTICIPATORY BUDGETING WEST POKOT COUNTY EXPERIENCE



FOR THE YEAR ENDING 30<sup>TH</sup> JUNE, 2023 FEBRUARY 2022

## **Contents**

CHAPTER ONE	4
1.0 INTRODUCTION	4
1.1 Background	4
1.2 Legal Framework	4
1.3 Specific Objectives of Participatory Budgeting	5
1.4 Rationale for Participatory Budgeting	6
1.5 FY 2022/2023 Participatory Budgeting Process and Methodology	7
1.6 Gender Sensitivity, Participation and Analysis	8
CHAPTER TWO	9
2.0 COMMUNITY WARD PRIORITIES AND PROJECTS	9
2.1.1 Sector Priorities for Tapach Ward	9
2.2.1 Sector Priorities for Endugh Ward	14
2.2.2 Priority Projects for Endugh ward	17
2.4.1 Sector Priorities for Weiwei Ward	21
2.6.1 Sector Priorities for Sekerr Ward	29
2.6.2 Priority Projects for Sekerr Ward	31
2.7.1 Sector Priorities for Siyoi Ward	33
2.8.1 Sector Priorities for Lomut Ward	39
2.9.1 Sector Priorities for Alale Ward	44
2.9.2 Priority Projects for Alale Ward	46
2.10.2 Priority Projects for Kasei Ward	49
2.11.1 Sector Prorities for Kiwawa Ward	49
2.11.2 Prorities for Kiwawa Ward	52
2.12.2 Priority Projects for Kapchok Ward	54
2.13.1 Sector Priorities for Batei Ward	54
2.14.1 Sector Priorities for Kodich Ward	64

2.14.2 Priority Projects for Kodich Ward	65
2.16.1 Sector Priorities for Chepareria Ward	72
2.17.1 Sector Priorities for Sook Ward	78
2.17.2 Priority Projects for Sook Ward	80
2.18.1 Sector Priorities for Kapenguria Ward	80
2.19.1 Sector Priorities for Mnagei Ward	85
2.20.1 Sector Priorities for Masol Ward	89
CHAPTER THREE	95
3.0 CHALLENGES, RECOMMENDATIONS AND CONCLUSION	95
3.0 Introduction	95
3.1 Challenges and Observations	95
3.2 Recommendations	95
3.3 Conclusion	96
ANNEY 1. DURI IC DARTICIDATION PROCRAMME	07

#### **CHAPTER ONE**

#### 1.0 INTRODUCTION

#### 1.1 Background

Public participation is both a key promise and provision of the Constitution of Kenya 2010. It is enshrined in the national values and principles of governance stipulated in article 10. The Legislature and Executive at both national and county levels are required to engage the public in the processes of policy making, implementation, monitoring and evaluation.

One of the key aspects of the Kenya's constitution is devolution which has seen massive human and financial resources being devolved into the 47 counties. These resources have polices and laws governing its implementation including public participation of communities members for all the projects and programs that will influence their lives. In West Pokot County, the journey of ensuring community participation in their development planning has not been easy but has improved since its first year of implementation.

Participatory Budgeting entail



#### 1.2 Legal Framework

Article 1(2) of the Constitution of Kenya, 2010 states that all sovereign power belongs to the people of Kenya. It further states that people may exercise their sovereignty directly or

through their elected representatives. After having already elected representatives, the people ought to directly exercise their sovereignty by being involved in democracy and governance processes at the national and county levels of government.

Article 10 (2) indicates that public participation is among the national values and principles of governance.

As per Article 174(c), the objects of devolution are to give powers of self-governance to the people and enhance their participation in the exercise of the powers of the State and in making decisions affecting them. Article 174(d) recognizes the rights of communities to manage their own affairs and to further their development.

Article 184(1) states that national legislation is to provide for the governance and management of urban areas and cities and shall in particular provide for participation by residents in the governance of urban areas and cities.

Article 232(1) (d) provides for the involvement of the people in the process of policy making and part (f) provides for transparency and provision to the public of timely and accurate information. Fourth Schedule Part 2(14) stipulates that the functions and powers of the county are to ensure and coordinate the participation of communities and locations in governance at the local level. Counties are also to assist communities to develop the administrative capacity for the effective exercise of the functions and powers and participation in governance at the local level.

The Public Finance Management Act under Section 207 provides that County Governments are to establish structures, mechanisms and guidelines for citizen participation. Under the Urban areas Act, the overarching theme is participation by the residents in the governance of urban areas and cities. The Second Schedule of the Act provides for the rights of, and participation by residents in affairs of their city or urban areas. Similarly, article 125(2) of Public Finance Management Act 2012 states that The County Executive Committee member for finance shall ensure that there is public participation in the budget process.

#### 1.3 Specific Objectives of Participatory Budgeting

The following specific objectives were to be achieved:

- a. To engage stakeholders on identification, ranking and prioritization of new county projects
- b. To determine economic and social viability of the new projects and ensure community ownership to strengthen sustainability.
- c. To ensure openness and accountability in public finance management system. This would be achieved through providing stakeholders/community feedbacks on county policies, projects and programmes currently being implemented and the new proposals for Fiscal year 2022/2023.

d. To ensure that the county public finance system promotes an equitable society and in particular expenditure that promotes the equitable development of the county, including by making special provision for the marginalized groups and areas. This would be achieved through harmonization and integration of results of the top down and bottom up planning approaches.

#### 1.4 Rationale for Participatory Budgeting

The rationale of Participatory Budgeting is based on the constitutional foundation which places sovereign power on the people of Kenya. It is this power that has been delegated to state actors at the national and county levels. This sovereignty must be respected and institutionalized in all processes of governance.

The benefits of public participation can be summarized as follows:

#### a. Strengthens democracy and governance

By engaging in public participation, the public exercise their constitutional right and the decision making process becomes more representative. Openness to the public provides a platform in which they present their concerns. Insufficient public engagement limits the power of the people to participate in democratic governance.

#### **b.** Increases accountability

Participation improves transparency and accountability. The public is able to critically engage in the social, political, cultural, economic, and environmental impacts of policies, laws and development plans. It gives the public a say in deciding how costs and benefits will impact different segments of society. Public participation also ensures that governments are held to account for their actions and are responsive to the interest of citizens. Participation also enhances public confidence and support of the decision making processes.

#### c. Improves process quality and results in better decisions

Public participation enables governments to understand and appreciate different opinions and concerns. Before policies are approved, they undergo a comprehensive review and revision thus ensuring that policies, laws and development plans are robust. Participation provides additional skills, knowledge, concerns, and ideas that might have been overlooked had the process been limited to government officials. Overall, this should result in a better decision and greater ownership by all stakeholders.

#### d. Manages social conflicts

Public participation helps alleviate social conflicts, by taking care of the interests of different stakeholders and building consensus. Investment in public participation at an early stage

minimises the number and magnitude of social conflicts arising over the course of the implementation of policies, laws and development plans.

#### e. Enhances process legitimacy

Without significant public participation, citizens may become suspicious and feel manipulated. This would undermine effective dialogue and create distrust. Public participation therefore legitimizes implementation processes.

## 1.5 FY 2022/2023 Participatory Budgeting Process and MethodologyStep 1 – Training of County Budget & Economic Forum on Participatory Budgeting

A joint training was conducted to County Budget & Economic Forum on public participation, minimum requirements for PB, verify and confirm all projects implemented in all Wards that were on going and completed and finally give each ward the opportunity to choose areas where Participatory Budgeting will take place in their wards and dates. These training achieved 3 things:

- a) Public participation work plan was approved by the team. A team leader, secretary and technical officers were appointed for each team.
- b) All finished and on-going projects were identified by each ward and confirmed.
- c) Mobilization strategy was done and the area ward managers, area chiefs and their assistants and ward administrators were identified to help in mobilizing the public in the various identified dates. Mobilization was done for 2 weeks in a local radio station and national newspaper to ensure communities attend.
- d) Basic minimum requirements for PB agreed on i.e to be done in an open place, community to vote to choose their projects, choosing of representations from all sub locations and minority group, duration for mobilization.

#### **Step 2 - Public Participation Process**

This was done in all the 20 wards of the county. The process was led by the ward County Budget & Economic Forum, admnistrators, area MCA's, ward managers, chiefs and sub chiefs. All projects status, ongoing projects in the supplementary budget was shared to the public and given the opportunity to react. All members of the public were invited including civil society groups. These meetings achieved the following:

- 1. A list of all their project submissions and priority projects.
- 2. Communities were requested to vote for the three most critical priorities.

3. All priorities, the first 3 projects selected were documented and signed by the area MCA, ward manager, chosen delegate and ass. Chiefs.

#### **Step 3: Documentation of Reports from Wards.**

The County Budget and Planning Office co-ordinated the documentation of the entire field reports including their top priorities. With the support of technical teams from each department at the county level, they gave their inputs and separated county and national functions from the prioritised projects.

#### Step 4: Validation meeting with area MCA's

A meeting was held between the planning, budget office and county assembly (MCA's), where the MCA's were requested to identify ward specific projects and award allocations. This was to ensure that the politicians believe in the process and to reduce changes to the budget once tabled in their assembly.

#### 1.6 Gender Sensitivity, Participation and Analysis

Public participation turnout improved by 117 percent from the 2021. There has also been significant improvement in women participation from 34.4 per cent in 2021 to 38.3 per cent in 2022. Gender mainstreaming has been identified as a global strategy to promote gender equality. This ensures that women and men's concerns and experiences form an integral part of the identification, design, implementation, monitoring & evaluation of projects and programs. This is achieved through gender budgeting and use of gender sensitive indicators among others. Despite the good turnout of women, their participation is still being hindered by their low education levels and cultural belief system.

## **CHAPTER TWO**

## 2.0 COMMUNITY WARD PRIORITIES AND PROJECTS

## 2.1.1 Sector Priorities for Tapach Ward

Key issues/Development challenge/ problem	Proposed intervention/project	Location of Project/Intervention	Ranking
Low access to health care	Tororo dispensary staff quarters	Kale sub- location	2
services	<ul> <li>Construction of new dispensary at kaipawis</li> <li>Construction of new dispensary at sondary</li> <li>Construction of chongis nursing quarters</li> </ul>	Nyarkulian sub-location	5 4 2
	<ul> <li>Construction of sekut maternity wing</li> <li>Completion of ptop dispensary</li> </ul>	Tangasia sub- location	• 1
	Construction of telo dispensary	Chebon sub- location	•
	<ul> <li>Construction of koriangan dispensary</li> <li>Construction of sekution staff quarters</li> </ul>	Nyarpat sub- location	• 1
Low literacy level	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at torion</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at emsosion</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at nyarpat primary</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at pilip primary</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at pchotoy primary</li> <li>Completion of chepoywo ECDE</li> </ul>	Nyarpat sub- location	• 4

<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at tomuswo</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at losa</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at turpach</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at karelochon</li> <li>Completion of sondany polytechnic</li> <li>Completion of lulwoi ECDE</li> </ul>	Nyarkulian sub-location
<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at sikowo</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at kapsambul</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at karapol</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at cheromol</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at ptalim</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at chepkalit</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at psero</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at psero</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at kakres</li> </ul>	Tangasia sub- location
<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at kapchesich</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at chemerewo</li> </ul>	Chebon sub- location
<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at cheptoroi</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at chemolo</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at sesimwo</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at tondwo</li> </ul>	Sina sub- location

Poor road network	<ul> <li>Murraming of tapach-chebon road</li> <li>Murraming of sopowen-kaltit road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of tapach-sengeremwo-tangasia road</li> </ul>	• Tapach sub- location	• 5 • 4
	<ul> <li>Grading and murraming of kokwopsis-arusket-nyarkulian road</li> <li>Opening and murraming of kokwopsis-marongar-ptop road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of kokwopsis sakartin road</li> </ul>	Kowkopsis sub-location	• 4
	<ul> <li>Opening and murraming of kameloi kaltit road</li> <li>Muramming of kameloitapach road</li> </ul>	Kameloi sub- location	•
	<ul> <li>Opening and murraming of chemolo-todwo-sukonu-road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of kararu-pchirat-chemerily road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of womtia-komorngony-marichor road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of kararu-kaporowo cattle dip road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of chesorow-cheptaghigh-kaporowo road</li> </ul>	• Sina sub- location	•
	Grading and murraming of kapkimiuny-psero- tangasia-ptarokon road	• Tangasia sub- location	•

	<ul> <li>Grading and murraming of telo-timoyos-ngatangat road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of telo-bondeni road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of sina-kijapu-kapchesich road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of prukut- embolus-tello road</li> <li>Upgrading and</li> </ul>	Chebon sub- location	•
	muramming of telo road  • Grading and murraming of ktaima-sina center road		
Pest and diseases	Construction of cattle dip at kameloi	Kameloi sub- location	•
	<ul> <li>Construction of cattle dip at tapach west</li> <li>Construction of cattle dip at chepkaram</li> </ul>	Tapach sub- location	•
	Construction of chemolo cattle dip	• Sina sub- location	•
	<ul> <li>Construction of cattle dip at sekution</li> </ul>	Nyarpat sub- location	•
	<ul> <li>Construction of cattle dip at kaptirpai</li> </ul>	Kale sub- location	•
	<ul> <li>Construction of cattle dip at cheptapesia</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>nyarkulian</li> </ul>	•
Low access to clean drinking water	<ul> <li>Construction and piping of kutung water project</li> <li>Construction and piping of losa water project</li> <li>Construction and piping of kapkutor water project</li> </ul>	Nyarkulian sub-location	•
	<ul> <li>Construction and piping of koipos-sengwet water project</li> <li>Construction and piping of kapelenya-kaptirpaitunuso water project</li> <li>Construction and piping of koitongogh-psawant-chelal water project</li> </ul>	Kale sub- location	•

Construction and piping of (150 pipes) at chepoywo water project	Nyarpat sub- location	•
<ul> <li>Construction and piping of water at telo</li> <li>Construction and piping of water at sina center</li> </ul>	Chebon sub- location	•
<ul> <li>Construction and piping of water at sesimwo</li> </ul>	• Sina sub- location	•
<ul> <li>Construction and piping of water at tartar</li> <li>Construction and piping of water at kapsambul</li> <li>Construction and piping of water at chepkoropon</li> </ul>	Tangasia sub- location	•
Repair of water at chebon-chepunguny	Kokwopsis sub-location	•
<ul> <li>Construction and piping of water at sopowen-chepkotit</li> <li>Construction and piping of water kapusien</li> <li>Construction and piping of water at tarak</li> </ul>	Kameloi sub- location	•

## 2.1.2 Priority Projects for Tapach Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECT NAME	AMOUNT
	CONSTRUCTION OF NGATANGAT ECDE-TAPACH	
EDUCATION	WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	SESIMWO ECDE-TAPACH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ONE ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	TOMUSWO ECDE-TAPACH WARD	500,000.00
	COMPLETION OF SONDANY POLYTECHNIC-	
EDUCATION	TAPACH WARD	1,000,000.00
	COMPLETION OF KARELACHON ECDE-TAPACH	
EDUCATION	WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ONE ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	KABOMO ECDE-TAPACH WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	KAPCHIKAR ECDE-TAPACH WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	KAPTIRPAI ECDE-TAPACH WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	TORION ECDE-TAPACH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	EMSOSION ECDE-TAPACH WARD	1,000,000.00

	COMPLETION OF TAPACH SECONDARY SCHOOL	
EDUCATION	LABORATORY-TAPACH WARD	1,000,000.00
	COMPLETION OF MARANGAR ECDE-TAPACH	
EDUCATION	WARD	700,000.00
EDUCATION	COMPLETION OF ROSOMA ECDE-TAPACH WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	PSTONU ECDE-TAPACH WARD	600,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF MATERNITY WING AT SUKUT	
HEALTH	ECDE-TAPACH WARD	4,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF STAFF HOUSE AT KAPOROWO	
HEALTH	DISPENSARY-TAPACH WARD	1,500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF STAFF HOUSE AT CHONGIS	
HEALTH	DISPENSARY-TAPACH WARD	1,500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF STAFF HOUSE AT TORORO	
HEALTH	DISPENSARY-TAPACH WARD	1,500,000.00
	EQUIPING OF KAMELEI DISPENSARY-TAPACH	
HEALTH	WARD	1,000,000.00
PASTORAL	CONSTRUCTION OF SINA CATTLE DIP-TAPACH	
ECONOMY	WARD	2,300,000.00
	MURRAMING OF TAPACH-CHEBON ROAD-	
ROADS	TAPACH WARD	2,000,000.00
	DOZER WORKS AT KOKWOPSIS-MARANGAR-PTOP	
ROADS	ROAD-TAPACH WARD	1,000,000.00
	KARIANGAN-DISPENSARY-CENTRE-SECONDARY	
WATER	SCHOOL WATER PROJECT-TAPACH WARD	1,000,000.00
	TOTALS	25,000,000.00

## 2.2.1 Sector Priorities for Endugh Ward

Key issues/Development challenge/ problem	Proposed intervention/project	Location of Project/Intervention	Ranking
Low access to safe, clean and	Piping of kapkopuch- momoro water project	Endough location	
drinking water	<ul> <li>Piping of Rarmat- mosongkaghin- kamnosio water project</li> </ul>	Endough location	
	Upgrading of Kanaan borehole to solar	Nakwijit location	
	Construction of samum sand dam	Kositei location	
	• Piping of sarmat- kotit water project	Ptoyo location	
	Completion of seror water project	Ptoyo location	
	Drilling of kona borehole	Ptoyo location	
	Upgrading of wonyoi	<ul> <li>Nakwijit location</li> </ul>	

	borehole to solar	
Pest and diseases	• Construction of cattle dip at chepolet	Ptoyo location
Low access to health services	Construction of koitopok dispensary	Ptoyo location
Poor road network	Grading of ptoyo- emposut road	• Ptoyo
	Grading of sungwal- tamarukwo-kakach road	• Nakwijit
	• Grading of cheptesok-katiam- ptoyo road	• Ptoyo
	Grading of Victoria- tunoyo- kakres road	• nakwijit
	Grading of kriich- kanaa road	• Endough
	Opening of cheptram- toporop- chepolet road	Endough/ptoyo
	<ul> <li>Opening of salawa- chewarany- chepokachim road</li> </ul>	• endough
	<ul> <li>Opening of sungwal- kakach- chewasis- kaptugen road</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Nakwijit</li> </ul>
	• Construction of concrete slabs	<ul> <li>Ptoyo, soshian and kasitit</li> </ul>
	Construction of sand dam	<ul> <li>Kositei- samum in kudungole</li> </ul>
	Grading of kapkata –     kotit road	• Ptoyo
	Grading of kwok- toporop road	• Ptoyo
	Grading of     kapchonyir- koitopok- kotit road	• Ptoyo
	<ul> <li>Grading of kapkata- emposoyen road</li> </ul>	• Ptoyo
	Grading of kapkata- mnosu- priokwo road	• Ptoyo
	Grading of kotit- chemororoch road	• Ptoyo
	Grading of chesiroro- chemororoch road	• Ptoyo
	Grading of wonyoitunoyo-kola road	• Nakwijit
	Grading of wonyoi- chepochepkorom-	• Nakwijit

	Izamaaraah road		
	<ul> <li>kamsarach road</li> <li>Grading of wonyoi- chemoril- kasopchoon- madiny road</li> </ul>	• Nakwijit	
	Grading of Victoria     primary- tunoyo     primary- kakres road	• Nakwijit	
	Grading of sinjo- chemwapit road	• Enough	
	Kudungole- chepolet- tippet road	Kositei/endough	
Low literacy level	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE classrooms at st. Patrick ptoyo</li> </ul>	• Ptoyo	
	Construction of ECDE classrooms at motuput	• Ptoyo	
	Construction of ECDE classrooms at Kotit	• Ptoyo	
	Construction of     ECDE classrooms at     ELCK Kotit	• Ptoyo	
	Construction of ECDE classrooms at kaptugen	• Ptoyo	
	Construction of     ECDE classrooms at     tapoyens in kesot	• Ptoyo	
	Construction of     ECDE classrooms at     wonyoi	• Nakwijit	
	Construction of     ECDE classrooms at     oron	• Nakwijit	
	Construction of     ECDE classrooms at     kasorchoon	• Nakwijit	
	Construction of ECDE classrooms at orolwo	• Nakwijit	
	Construction of     ECDE classrooms at     namoru	• Nakwijit	
	Construction of     ECDE classrooms at     kaghimeuton	• Nakwijit	

<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE classrooms at korenger</li> </ul>	• Nakwijit	
<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE classrooms at tamarukwo</li> </ul>	• Nakwijit	
<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE classrooms at tunoyo primary</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Nakwijit</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE classrooms at kakres</li> </ul>	• Nakwijit	
<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE classrooms at kudungole</li> </ul>	Kositei	
<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE classrooms at chepokachim</li> </ul>	• Kositei	
<ul><li>Construction of Reres ECDE classrooms</li></ul>	Kositei	
<ul><li>Construction of ECDE classrooms kositei</li></ul>	• Kositei	

## 2.2.2 Priority Projects for Endugh ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECT	AMOUNT
	CONSTRUCTION OF PTOYO-EMPOSUT ROAD-	
ROADS	ENDUGH WARD	2,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF CHEPTESEK-KETIAM-PTOYO	
ROADS	ROAD-ENDUGH WARD	2,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF KRIICH-KANAA ROAD-	
ROADS	ENDUGH WARD	2,000,000.00
	ROAD OPENING OF SALAWA-CHEWARANY-	
ROADS	CHEPOKACHIM ROAD-ENDUGH WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TURKWEL SECURITY ROAD-	
ROADS	ENDUGH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	MURMOT PRIMARY SCHOOL-ENDUGH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KAPTEMOW SEC SCHOOL-ENDUGH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	CHEWARANY PRIMARY SCHOOL-ENDUGH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	SALAWA PRIMARY SCHOOL-ENDUGH WARD	1,000,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF KAKRES ECDE-ENDUGH WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KASORCHOON-ENDUGH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF OROLWO RKEI ECDE-ENDUGH	
EDUCATION	WARD	500,000.00
<b>EDUCATION</b>	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOM AT	

	CHEPOKACHIM-ENDUGH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF KUDUNGOLE ECDE-ENDUGH	
EDUCATION	WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	RITING-ENDUGH WARD	1,000,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF KASITIIT ECDE-ENDUGH WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ELCK KOTIT ECDE-ENDUGH	
EDUCATION	WARD	500,000.00
	UPGRADING OF KANAAN BOREHOLE TO SOLAR	
WATER	POWER-ENDUGH WARD	1,900,000.00
WATER	DRILLING OF NAMORU BOREHOLE-ENDUGH WARD	1,300,000.00
WATER	DRILLING OF STEN BOREHOLE-ENDUGH WARD	1,300,000.00
WAIEK	DRILLING OF STEN BOREHOLE-ENDUGH WARD	1,300,000.00
WATER	DRILLING OF KONA BOREHOLE-ENDUGH WARD	1,000,000.00
	DRILLING OF AKWANGA BOREHOLE-ENDUGH	
WATER	WARD	1,300,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF KAPKOPUCH -MOMORO	
WATER	WATER PROJECT-ENDUGH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF SEROR WATER PROJECT-	
WATER	ENDUGH WARD	200,000.00
TOTALS		25 000 000 00
TOTALS		25,000,000.00

## 2.3.1 Sector Priorities for Suam Ward

Low access to safe and clean drinking water	Drilling of boreholes at:	<ul> <li>Nakuyen trading centre</li> <li>Kitalerengan village</li> <li>Tumbo-Chesut(Kosia)</li> <li>Chewang ECD</li> <li>Morwongor</li> <li>Loktonyol</li> <li>Tara Chuli</li> <li>Kakress</li> <li>Nasitit</li> <li>Komolongai</li> <li>Chepkotei</li> <li>Kamokol</li> <li>Chepution</li> <li>Lochipain</li> <li>Kalemungole</li> <li>Asilong-Karita junction</li> <li>Chepoasacha</li> <li>Kokwo Likwon village</li> <li>Nasikina ECD</li> </ul>
---	---------------------------	---

	Construction of sub-service dam at:	<ul> <li>Kaingeny primary school</li> <li>Lochurmoi village</li> <li>Kalopongia river</li> <li>Kangolenyang</li> <li>Katunguy/Kaptariu</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Water supply and piping from Kanyerus to Ngengech</li> <li>Upgrading boreholes to solar power:</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Katuda</li> <li>Kalemungole</li> <li>Asilong river</li> <li>Kalopongia river</li> <li>Malmtich(shongen)</li> </ul>
	Repair and Maintenance of solar powered boreholes at	<ul> <li>Chemintril(asilong)</li> <li>Kaskuroi ECD</li> <li>Lochidangole and Tapadany</li> <li>Cheposebei</li> </ul>
Poor road network	Construction and opening of new roads:	<ul> <li>To Koropakwen</li> <li>Kanyerus-Kokwo Chaya</li> <li>Chepokatina-Sunaya- Morlem</li> <li>Nasitit-Chesekwen- Kanyerus</li> <li>Morlem-Kokwolopus- Amerimin</li> <li>Amwomor-Chepokitei- Morwongar</li> <li>Lopushenikou- Lopishenikou primary school</li> </ul>
	Constructon of slabs:	<ul><li>In Ngengech road</li><li>Natekeny-Lochiurumoi road</li></ul>
	<ul><li>Construction and repair of:</li><li>Road grading:</li></ul>	<ul> <li>Nasikia-Namalera road</li> <li>Shabaa to Karon road</li> <li>Karon-Kaingeny- Shongen primary school</li> </ul>

	Bush clearing:	<ul> <li>Kangolenyang- Katunguny</li> <li>Cheposepoi- Nakeree(repair)</li> </ul>
Low access to healthcare services	<ul> <li>Construction of dispensary:</li> <li>Construction of maternity</li> <li>Construction of doctors' quarters</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kapetakinei</li> <li>Komoloi</li> <li>Changulkat</li> <li>Kanyerus</li> <li>Tiynei dispensary</li> </ul>
Low access to education	<ul> <li>Construction of ECD centres:</li> <li>Construction of toilet at</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Koropakwen</li> <li>Nasitit</li> <li>Kanyerus</li> <li>Amomwor</li> <li>Kapetakinei</li> <li>Makany</li> <li>Nauyayelel</li> <li>Kangolenyang</li> <li>Muslim primary</li> <li>Muslim primary</li> </ul>
Pastoral economy	<ul> <li>Construction of dams:</li> <li>Cleaning and repair of dam</li> <li>Construction of cattle crush</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Cherelyo</li> <li>Morwongar</li> <li>Komoloi</li> <li>Chemworor</li> <li>Chemwang</li> <li>Chemworor</li> <li>Holding ground</li> </ul>
	Repair and rehabilitation of dam:	

## 2.3.2 Priority Projects for Suam Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECT NAME	AMOUNT
	CONSTRUCTION ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	MUSLIM ECDE-SUAM WARD	2,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT NASITIT ECDE-SUAM WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF KOMOLOI DISPENSARY-	
HEALTH	SUAM WARD	5,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF KAPETAKINEI	
HEALTH	DISPENSARY-SUAM WARD	5,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF PUBLIC PIT LATRINE AT	
LANDS	KACHELIBA TRADING CENTRE-SUAM WARD	500,000.00

	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT KOKWOLIKWON-	
WATER	SUAM WARD	2,300,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT NAKUYEN-SUAM	
WATER	WARD	2,300,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT KITALARENGAN-	
WATER	SUAM WARD	2,300,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT MORUONGAR-	
WATER	SUAM WARD	2,300,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT KALEMUNGOLE-	
WATER	SUAM WARD	2,300,000.00
	TOTALS	25,000,000.00

## 2.4.1 Sector Priorities for Weiwei Ward

## 2.4.2 Priority Projects for Weiwei Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECTS	AMOUNT
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT PTOKOW PRIMARY SCHWEIWEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT PLOMBA-WEIWEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT SOLION-WEIWEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT KAKACHAWA-WEIWEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT KOKOTENDWE-WEIWEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT ONOCH-WEIWEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF DISPENSARY AT IYON-	
HEALTH	WEIWEI WARD	4,500,000.00
PASTORAL	CONSTRUCTION OF CATTLE DIP AT SOLION-	
ECONOMY	WEIWEI WARD	1,200,000.00
	GRADING OF CHEPKUKU-TAKAR ROAD-WEIWEI	
ROADS	WARD	1,300,000.00
	GRADING OF ENDOW-EMPORUKUT ROAD-	
ROADS	WEIWEI WARD	2,000,000.00
	GRADING OF TAMKAL-SASACH ROAD-WEIWEI	
ROADS	WARD	2,000,000.00
	GRADING OF PAROO-KAKACHAWA ROAD-	
ROADS	WEIWEI WARD	2,000,000.00
	GRADING OF KARAPOGH-NGOTOR WATER	
ROADS	ROAD-WEIWEI WARD	2,000,000.00
ROADS	GRADING OF MAR-SOKA ROAD-WEIWEI WARD	1,500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF INTAKE & PIPING AT	
WATER	TANTAI WATER PROJECT-WEIWEI WARD	1,500,000.00
	PIPING OF WATER AT KISIYO WATER SUPPLY-	
WATER	WEIWEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	TOTAL	25,000,000.00

## 2.5.1 Sector Priorities for Riwo Ward

Key issues/Development challenge/ problem	Proposed intervention/project	Location of Project/Intervention	Ranking
Low access to healthcare services	<ul> <li>Construction of dispensary</li> <li>Construction of dispensary</li> <li>Construction of staff quarters</li> <li>Construction of Logwokor dispensary</li> <li>Construction of Burwok dispensary</li> <li>Construction of March dispensary</li> <li>Construction of Yutwo dispensary</li> <li>Construction of Chesiran pit latrines</li> <li>Construction Koitukum dispensary</li> <li>Construction of Natirira dispensary</li> <li>Construction Sawayan dispensary</li> <li>Construction of Koiket dispensary</li> <li>Construction of Kreswo dispensary</li> <li>Construction of Kreswo dispensary</li> <li>Construction of pit latrines at Kreswo dispensary</li> <li>Purchase of Kreswo dispensary</li> <li>Construction of staff quarters Kitalakapel dispensary</li> <li>Construction of Kalemkai dispensary</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Serewo location</li> <li>Mtembur Sub location</li> <li>Serewo location</li> <li>Emboasis location</li> <li>Emboasis location</li> <li>Emboasis location</li> <li>Emboasis location</li> <li>Emboasis location</li> <li>Emboasis location</li> <li>Miskwony location</li> <li>Miskwony location</li> <li>Miskwony location</li> <li>Miskwony location</li> <li>Miskwony location</li> <li>Kapchemukot location</li> <li>Kapchemukot location</li> <li>Kapchemukot location</li> <li>Kapchemukot location</li> <li>Riwo location</li> <li>Riwo location</li> <li>Riwo location</li> <li>Riwo location</li> <li>Riwo location</li> </ul>	

# Low access to safe and clean water

- Drilling of borehole and handpump at Chemoikut
- Drilling of Takaria-Likwon borehole and handpump
- Drilling of Kalas borehole and handpump
- Construction of Poghiotwo subsurface dam
- Drilling of Komolen borehole
- Drilling of bitit borehole and handpump
- Drilling of Nghatia akurion borehole and handpump
- Construction of Sutta-Natira subsurface dam
- Drilling of Natirira ECDE borehole and handpump
- Drilling of Kolkapel water
- Construction of subsurface dam Siyoyowo
- Drilling of Parngimon borehole
- Installation of solar at Kolia borehole
- Construction of Prurwok dam
- Drilling of Prurwok borehole
- Drilling of March borehole
- Drilling of Yotwo borehole
- Drilling of Chesiran borehole
- Consruction of Moryokwo
- Drilling of Kruru Primary borehole
- Construction of Silta subsurface dam
- Construction of Komolkit subsurface dam siyoyowo
- Construction of Kruru subsurface dam
- Construction of Chesiran subsurface dam

- Miskwony location
- Emboasis location
- Emoasis location
- Emboasis location
- Emboasis

- Construction of Apoke subsurface dam
- Construction of Chepkararat subsurface dam
- Drilling of Kaptumwan village borehole
- Drilling of Akiriamet borehole
- Construction of Kasin Adorkit water pam dam
- Installation of solar at Pawoi borehole
- Drilling of Katikomor borehole
- Construction of Kapkorcho dam
- Drilling of Atach borehole
- Drilling of Konjili borehole
- Repair of Kajakopo dam
- Drilling of Katughkal borehole
- Drilling of borehole at Katughkal village
- Drilling of Kamayech Secondary School borehole
- Drilling of Chepoghe village borehole
- Drilling of Akeru Primary School Borehole
- Drilling of Chepurochpogh borehole
- Installation of solar at lakatet borehole
- Installation of Solar at Katukumwok
- Installation of solar at Talamoghion borehole
- Drilling of Nakwangamoru borehole
- Drilling of Ses borehole
- Drilling Kakoruron borehole
- Drilling of Marichor borehole
- Drilling of Sekonion

- location
- Emboasis location
- Riwo location
- Riwo lation
- Kapchemukot location
- Kanyarkwat location
- Serewo locationSerewo location
- Serewo location
- Kapchemukot
- Kapcnemukot location
- Kapchemukot location

	<ul> <li>borehole</li> <li>Drilling of Letukoi borehole</li> <li>Drilling of Chesoton borehole</li> <li>Drilling of Talamoghion borehole</li> </ul>	
Poor road network	<ul><li> Grading Kreswo dispensary road</li><li> Gradingv Nakwangamoru-</li></ul>	<ul> <li>Kapchemukot         location</li> <li>Kapchemukot         location</li> </ul>
	Ausukuyon road	Kapchemukot
	<ul> <li>Grading Cheptuya- kaptarin road</li> </ul>	location • Kapchemukot
	<ul> <li>Grading Lopongotam- Arol road</li> </ul>	location  • Kapchemukot
	Grading Kreswo primary-  Kraswa dianangary	location
	<ul><li>Kreswo dispensary</li><li>Grading Kongoror-</li></ul>	Kapchemukot location
	Katukumwok	Kapchemukot
	Grading Akinamet-  Kanada and I	location
	<ul><li>Kaywaka road</li><li>Grading Ausukuyon-</li></ul>	Kapchemukot location
	lokomoto road	Riwo location
	<ul> <li>Grading Ses-sitit-</li> </ul>	Riwo location
	Marichor road	• Emboasis
	<ul> <li>Grading scheme Kongelai lodupup road</li> </ul>	location • Emboasis
	<ul> <li>TTI poshada Akiriamet</li> </ul>	location
	Simatan bush clearing	• Emboasis
	Kapemoi-Chesiran	location
	<ul><li>Primary bush clearing</li><li>Yutwo-Emboasis primary</li></ul>	Emboasis     location
	bush clearing	EMboasis
	Katapodin-komolkipi	location
	bush clearing	• Emboasis
	<ul> <li>Construction of slab at Parngimon</li> </ul>	location  • Miskwony
	<ul> <li>Clearing of Kalemnyang</li> </ul>	location
	road to Kasire	Miskwony
	Grading of Chemakeu- Lokovin, Konguyok	location
	Lokonyin- Kapruwok road	Kanyarkwat     location
	Grading of Natirira	Kanyarkwat

	center-Chepanyinta ECDE new road  Grading of Napaoi road Grading of Printa road Grading of Katughkal- Lokitanyala road Grading of Adado primary road Grading of Arepo Yesu to manchor road Grading of Chepuroch pogh to Simatwa Primary road	location     Serewo location     Serewo location     Serewo location     Serewo location
Agriculture and pastoral	Construction of metallic crush at;	<ul> <li>Katukumwok</li> <li>Lopongotum</li> <li>Lokomolo</li> <li>Kaptarin</li> <li>Kongelai</li> <li>Kitalakapel</li> <li>Kalemnyang</li> <li>Yotwo</li> <li>Kruru</li> <li>Kopemoi</li> <li>Prurwok</li> <li>Kamayech</li> <li>Chepkram</li> <li>Simatwa</li> <li>mtembur</li> </ul>
Low literacy level	Construction of ECDE centers at;	<ul> <li>Sekonion A.I.C</li> <li>Tudokomol</li> <li>Adurkoit</li> <li>Marichor</li> <li>Kreswo</li> <li>Nyangaita</li> <li>Chesiran</li> <li>Kruru</li> <li>Lokuchoi</li> <li>Parngimon</li> <li>Chepkomoi</li> <li>Kodengel</li> <li>Cheptumot</li> <li>Prinda</li> <li>Napawoi</li> <li>Habari njema Ecde</li> <li>Kongelai Ecde</li> <li>Chesunyi</li> </ul>

	<ul> <li>Poole 2 classes</li> <li>Katukumwok</li> <li>Akeleyon</li> <li>Chepongos 2 classes</li> <li>Chelokotetwo 1 class</li> <li>Katughkal village</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>Construction of administration block and dining hall at Serewo primary school</li> <li>Construction of teachers staffroom and classes at Adado Primary school</li> <li>Construction of classes at Chepkram Primary school</li> <li>Renovation of Chepkram ECDE school</li> <li>Construction of pit latrines and toilets at kodulem ECDE center</li> <li>Renovation of Katugh dormitory after burning</li> <li>Construction of boys dormitory at Kamayech Secondary school</li> <li>Construction of classrooms and dormitory at Mtembur Secondary school</li> <li>Construction of classroom and teachers quarters at in Akeru Primary school</li> <li>Purchase of land for ECDE center at Chepuroch-pogh village</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Serewo location</li> </ul>

Trade	Construction of bodaboda shed at Serewo market	Serewo location

## 2.5.2 Priority Projects for Riwo Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECTS	AMOUNT
AGRICULTURE	FOOD SECURITY-RIWO WARD	3,350,000.00
l	BUSH CLEARING AT LOKATUKOI ECDE-RIWO	
EDUCATION	WARD	200,000.00
i	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	HABARI NJEMA-RIWO WARD	500,000.00
i	COMPLETION OF CHEPURURPORKO ECDE	
EDUCATION	CLASSROOMS-RIWO WARD	250,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	POLEE-RIWO WARD	500,000.00
	RENOVATION OF KALAPACHORI ECDE	
EDUCATION	CLASSROOM-RIWO WARD	250,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	SEKENION-RIWO WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	TUDOKOMOI-RIWO WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF PIT LATRINES AT	
EDUCATION	KATUKUMWOK ECDE-RIWO WARD	225,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF PIT LATRINE AT	
EDUCATION	KAKORUROM ECDE-RIWO WARD	225,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	KRESWO-RIWO WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	MARICHOR-RIWO WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	NYANGAITA-RIWO WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF PIT LATRINE AT KAPRWOK	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	ECDE-RIWO WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	KATIKOMOR-RIWO WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KODENGEL-RIWO WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	CHEPKOMOI-RIWO WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF PIT LATRINE ATLOKONYIN	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	ECDE-RIWO WARD	200,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	

	KOKLOCHOI-RIWO WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	PARNGIMON-RIWO WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	CHESIRAN-RIWO WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	CHESUYI-RIWO WARD	500,000.00
	RENOVATION OF SEREWO HEALTH CENTRE-	
HEALTH	RIWO WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF PIT LATRINE AT MTEMBUR	
HEALTH	HEALTH CENTRE-RIWO WARD	300,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF PIT LATRINE AT	
HEALTH	KALEMREKAI DISPENSARY-RIWO WARD	250,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF STAFF HOUSES AT	
HEALTH	KITELAKAPEL DISPENSARY-RIWO WARD	750,000.00
	BUSH CLEARING AT KALEMNYANG ROAD-RIWO	
ROADS	WARD	200,000.00
	REPAIR OF JUNCTION -CHEPKRAM PRIMARY	
ROADS	SCHOOL ROAD-RIWO WARD	300,000.00
	BUSH CLEARING OF YOTWO-KURURU ROAD-	
ROADS	RIWO WARD	250,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT KAMAYECH	
WATER	SECONDARY SCHOOL-RIWO WARD	1,300,000.00
	BOREHOLES MAINTENCE ACROSS RIWO WARD-	
WATER	RIWO WARD	4,000,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT CHEMOIKUT-RIWO	
WATER	WARD	1,300,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF SURFACE DAM AT SULTA-	
WATER	RIWO WARD	600,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF SURFACE DAM AT	
WATER	POGHIOTWO-RIWO WARD	600,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF SUB SURFACE DAM AT	
WATER	KULWA-RIWO WARD	250,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF SUB SURFACE DAM AT	
WATER	CHEPENGAN-RIWO WARD	250,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF SUB SURFACE DAM AT	
WATER	KURURU-RIWO WARD	250,000.00
	TOTAL	25,000,000.00

## 2.6.1 Sector Priorities for Sekerr Ward

Key issues/Develop ment challenge/ problem	Proposed intervention/project	Location of Project/Intervention	Ranki ng
Low access safe and clean drinking water	<ul> <li>Rehabilitation and repair of water project at Sostin</li> <li>Distribution of water and piping at Chepkandol</li> </ul>	<ul><li>Sostin</li><li>Chepkan dol</li><li>Sarmach</li></ul>	7 18 29

	• Distribution of		
	water and piping at Sarmach		
Low literacy level	Construction of two ECDE classes     Chapkendol	<ul><li>Chepko ndol</li><li>Orwa</li></ul>	14 9
	at Chepkondol  Construction of ECDE at	<ul><li>Orwa</li><li>Orwa</li><li>Chepkan</li></ul>	11
	Katempurion • Construction of	dol • Chepko	15
	ECDE at Kichamkan  • Construction of	ndol • Mbara	19
	ECDE at Chepogh  Construction of	<ul><li>Mbara</li><li>Mbara</li><li>Mbara</li></ul>	1
	ECDE toilet at Chepkandol	<ul><li>Sostin</li><li>Parek</li></ul>	3
	• Construction of ECDE at Mbara	<ul><li>Nasolot</li><li>Nasolot</li></ul>	2
	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE at Tikorion</li> <li>Construction of</li> </ul>	<ul><li>Sarmach</li><li>Nasolot</li></ul>	5 25
	ECDE at Kongasis  Construction of	• Chepko ndol	23
	<ul><li>ECDE at Sengelel</li><li>Construction of</li><li>ECDE at Maximum</li></ul>		26
	<ul><li>ECDE at Maring</li><li>Construction of</li><li>ECDE at Komwa</li></ul>		27
	Construction of ECDE at Tokie		<ul><li>24</li><li>20</li></ul>
	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE at Kangelech</li> </ul>		20
	<ul> <li>Construction of         ECDE at Sot</li> <li>Construction of</li> </ul>		
	Poriokrat ECDE toilet		
Poor road network	Opening of feeder road at Sarmach	<ul><li>Sarmach</li><li>Nasolot</li></ul>	30 32
	Opening of feeder road at Pomon     Opening of feeder	galon • Sostin • Chapko	6
	<ul><li>Opening of feeder road at Noswo</li><li>Opening of feeder</li></ul>	<ul><li>Chepko ndol</li><li>Chepko</li></ul>	16
	road at Kiwakan  • Opening of feeder	ndol  Nasolot	33

	road at Embolima Simotwo  Opening of feeder road at Talon — tokie road  Opening of feeder road at Kaporo — Chorwo  Opening of feeder road at Chikaken — pomon  Opening of feeder road at Kiwakan — sichot  Opening of feeder road at Karkau	<ul> <li>Porkoyu</li> <li>Nasolot galon</li> <li>Chepko ndol</li> <li>Nasolot</li> </ul>	31 32 16 34
Pest and diseases	<ul> <li>Construction of cattle dip at Parek</li> <li>Rehabilitation and maintenance of chepkondol cattle dip</li> <li>Rehabilitation and maintenance of Orwo cattle dip</li> </ul>	<ul><li>Parek</li><li>Chepko ndol</li><li>Orwo</li></ul>	28 13 11
Land planning and marketing	Establishment of youth polytechnic at Chepkondol	Chepko     ndol sub     location	12
Tourism, sports and culture	Empowering of Mtelo Ushanga cooperative society limited	• Sekerr	22

## 2.6.2 Priority Projects for Sekerr Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECT	AMOUNT
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	MBARA-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	SENGELEL-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KONGASIS-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	TOKORION-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	MARINY-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KICHAMKAN-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00

EDVICATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	1 000 000 00
EDUCATION	KATEMPURION-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	PURCHASE OF LAND FOR VOCATIONAL	
EDUCATION	TRAINING CENTRE-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	PORIOKRUT-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILETS AT PORIO KRUT	
EDUCATION	ELCK ECDE-SEKERR WARD	250,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	POMON ECDE-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	SOT ECDE-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KAMWA ECDE-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	TOKII ECDE-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KANGELECH ECDE-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	ROAD OPENING OF NOSWO -LULWO FEEDER	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
ROADS	ROAD-SEKERR WARD	400,000.00
1101125	CONSTRUCTION OF NGIN NGIN-KONGASIS	100,000100
ROADS	FEEDER ROAD-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
KOTIDS	CONSTRUCTION OF KAPORO-SARMACH FEEDER	1,000,000.00
ROADS	ROAD-SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
KONDS	ROAD OPENING OF EMBOLIMA-SIMOTWO	1,000,000.00
ROADS	FEEDER ROAD-SEKERR WARD	250,000.00
KOADS	ROADS OPENING OF KAPORO-CHORWA FEEDR	230,000.00
ROADS	ROAD-SEKERR WARD	300,000.00
KUADS		300,000.00
DOADC	ROAD OPENING OF CHIKAKEN-POMON FEEDER	200,000,00
ROADS	ROAD-SEKERR WARD  ROAD OPENING OF TALON-TOKII FEEDE ROAD-	300,000.00
DOADC		200,000,00
ROADS	SEKERR WARD	300,000.00
DO A DO	COMPLETION OF MARKAR ROAD GEWERR WARR	200,000,00
ROADS	COMPLETION OF KARKAR ROAD-SEKERR WARD	200,000.00
TILL TEED	RENOVATION OF KAPSUO-LULWO WATER	<b>7</b> 00 000 00
WATER	INTAKE-SEKERR WARD	500,000.00
TILL TEED	SAPOYI PRIMARY WATER PROJECT-SEKERR	1 000 000 00
WATER	WARD	1,000,000.00
XIA DED	SOYOYI -KUKOYONI WATER PROJECT-SEKERR	<b>500 000 00</b>
WATER	WARD	500,000.00
***	ESTABLISHMENT OF CHEPKONDOL TREE	<b>7</b> 00 000 00
WATER	NURSERY-SEKERR WARD	700,000.00
	RENOVATION OF ORWO CATTLE DIP-SEKERR	
PASTORAL	WARD	1,000,000.00
	RENOVATION OF CHEPKONDOL CATTLE DIP-	
PASTORAL	SEKERR WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF CHORWO CATTLE DIP-	
PASTORAL	SEKERR WARD	2,000,000.00
	SUPPORT OF MTELO USHANGA COOPERATIVE	
TRADE	SOCIETY LIMITED-SEKERR WARD	300,000.00
TOTALS		25,000,000.00
<del></del>		

## 2.7.1 Sector Priorities for Siyoi Ward

Key	Proposed intervention/project	Location of	Ranking
issue/Development	1 toposed meet remain project	Project/Intervention	Running
-		1 Tojeco intervention	
challenge/			
problem			
Low literacy level	Construction of two	• Lomongin	
20 William Jiever	ECDE classroom and	Paraywa	
	toilet at:	Kaisakat	
	Construction of 2 room	Kaisakat     Kapchula	
	toilet at Paraywa	• Stotwo	
	• Construction of 2 room	Kaisakat	
	toilet at	Kapchila	
	<ul> <li>Construction of 2 room</li> </ul>	Tartar	
	toilet at	• Chepkonoroi	
	• Construction of 2 room	Sikinin	
	toilet at	Korpun	
	<ul> <li>Completion of ECDE</li> </ul>	Korpun     Kapkecha	
	<ul> <li>Completion of ECDE</li> </ul>	Kapkecha     Kapkecha	
	<ul> <li>Infrastructure support to</li> </ul>	Kamariny	
	saint Theresa's secondary	• Siyoi	
	school	• Lokrowa	
	<ul> <li>Construction of one</li> </ul>	Kaprech	
	classroom at ECDE	• Sinenden	
	Construction of two-room	Lokorwa	
	toilet at ECDE	Kaprech	
	Construction of two-room	Kapkatet	
	toilet at ECDE	<ul> <li>Lokapel</li> </ul>	
	• Construction of two-room toilet at	Kapngorio	
		Kapkeno	
	• Rehabilitation of primary school, Iron sheets		
	<ul><li>Complete on of ECDE</li></ul>	• Boma	
	and construction of toilet	<ul> <li>Kapsurum</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Construction of toilet at</li> </ul>	Kiptenden	
	Siyoi primary school	_	
	<ul> <li>Construction of toilet at</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kaibos</li> </ul>	
	ECDE	<ul> <li>Kaibos</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Construction of toilet at</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kamaketoi</li> </ul>	
	ECDE	<ul> <li>Arap maina</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Construction of toilet at</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kipsakas</li> </ul>	
	ECDE	• Talau	
	<ul> <li>Completion of ECDE</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Chepkoti</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Completion of ECDE</li> </ul>		
1	Construction of two-room		
	toilet at ECDE		
	Construction of two-room		
	toilet at ECDE		

	1	
	Construction of two-room     toilet at ECDE	
	toilet at ECDE	
	Construction of two	
	classrooms, a toilet and	
	infrastructure support at ECDE	
	<ul> <li>Construction of a toilet at ECDE</li> </ul>	
	Completion of toilet at	
	ECDE	
	Construction of two	
	classrooms and	
	infrastructure support at ECDE	
	<ul> <li>Infrastructure support at secondary school</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Construction of two-room toilet at ECDE</li> </ul>	
	Construction of two-room toilet at ECDE	
	Construction of two-room toilet at ECDE	
	Construction of two-room toilet at ECDE	
	Construction of	
	toilet/septic tank at ECDE	
	• Construction of	
	toilet/septic tank at ECDE	
	Construction and	Daraja mungu
Low access to safe	protection of water intake	• Cheporiot
and clean drinking	Construction and	Lotepa
water	protection of water intake	Kapchula
	• Equip borehole with	• Tentereser
	raised water tank and	
	solar power	<ul> <li>Puteren</li> </ul>
	Construction of water	• Siyoi
	point at water point:	Krengot
	(Kutung-Bondeni water	• Siyoi
	project)	-
	Construction of water	Ngimor Richard
	intake at: (Tilak water	spring
	project)	
	• Equip borehole with Solar panels	Kaibos
	<ul><li>Equip borehole with Solar</li></ul>	• Vinkoriano
	panels	Kipkorinya
	Construction of water	
	tank at Siyoi primary to	• Kamosin
	serve Siyoi centre	

	<ul> <li>Spring protection/fencing/water tank at Asis water project,</li> <li>Rehabilitation of Kaibos water project</li> <li>Construction of water tank at Tuyupei Kipkorinya water project</li> <li>Construction of water intake, protect/fencing of Tach Asis spring, Margaret maina spring, Chemonges spring, Mworor spring</li> <li>Protection of spring, (Boma spring)</li> <li>Protection and intake construction at Barusei Miron spring, Ngurama Mworor spring, Kipeiko ndogo spring</li> <li>Construction of 3-line</li> </ul>	• Talau  • Siyoi
Poor road network	culvert Siyoi Kaptender	• Siyoi
	road	<ul> <li>Kapkatet</li> </ul>
	Road opening Sinender- ChemainTegla loroupe	Kipkorinya
	Construction of 1-line culvert Kaibos Shelter	Kipkorinya
	Road	<ul> <li>Kapsurum</li> </ul>
	• Road opening and 1-line	Kapsurum
	culvert construction	<ul> <li>Kapsurum</li> </ul>
	Kahawa mayakit road	<ul> <li>Kapsurum</li> </ul>
	Construction of 2-line culvert Kipkorinya AIC	• Talau
	church coffee factory	• Talau
	<ul> <li>Construction of foot</li> </ul>	
	bridge at Kapsurum	
	Kamarket road	
	<ul> <li>Construction of Talau</li> </ul>	
	Psigirio bridge	
	Road opening Kapsurum	
	Kamarket road	
	<ul> <li>Construction of 1-line culvert Kipkorinya</li> </ul>	
	Kaptugha road	
	<ul> <li>Road opening Kipkorinya</li> </ul>	
	cattle dip-Kipsakas	
	primary school	
	• Construction of 3-line	

T	culvert at Misoi-Mondit junction	
Insecurity	<ul> <li>Install street lights at Paraywa centre</li> <li>Install street lights at</li> <li>Fencing ward administrator's office</li> <li>Install street lights at Kaibos centre</li> </ul>	<ul><li>Paraywa</li><li>Krengot</li><li>Siyoi</li><li>Kaibos</li></ul>
Low access to healthcare services	<ul> <li>Construction of Krengot maternity wing, Krengot dispensary</li> <li>Equip Krengot dispensary laboratory</li> <li>Construction of maternity wing and dispensary, dispensary</li> <li>Equip Talau dispensary labaratory</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Krengot</li> <li>Krengot</li> <li>Kaprech</li> <li>Talau</li> </ul>
Tourism, sports and culture	<ul> <li>Construction of Siyoi social hall, next to administrator's office</li> </ul>	• Siyoi
Food security	<ul> <li>Support infrastructure of Siyoi multi-produce cooperative society</li> <li>Construction of storage facility at Kaibos farmers co-operative society</li> <li>Infrastructure support to Coffee farmers factory</li> <li>Infrastructure support to Tulwet farmers cooperative</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Siyoi</li> <li>Kaibos</li> <li>Kipkorinya</li> <li>Kapsurum</li> </ul>

# 2.7.2 Priority Projects for Siyoi Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECT	AMOUNT
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	LOMONGIN-SIYOI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT LOMONGIN ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT KAISAKAT ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT KAPCHILA ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT STOTWO ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
EDUCATION	COMPLETION OF KAISAKAT ECDE-SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
EDUCATION	COMPLETION OF KAPCHILA ECDE-SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF CHEPKONERIO ECDE-SIYOI	
EDUCATION	WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT SIKININ ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT KORPON ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT KAPKECHA ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	COMPLETION OF KAMARINY "A" ECDE-SIYOI	
EDUCATION	WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT KAMARINY "A'	
EDUCATION	ECDE-SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT SIYOI ECDE-SIYOI	
EDUCATION	WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT LOKORWA ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT KAPRECH ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT SINENDEN ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
EDUCATION	COMPLETION OF LOKORWA ECDE-SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
EDUCATION	COMPLETION OF KAPRECH ECDE-SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT KAPKATET ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT LOKAPEL ECDE-	

	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT KAPNGORIO ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT KAIBOS ECDE-	
EDUCATION	SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	INFRASTRUCTURE SUPPORT OF KAIBOS SEC	
EDUCATION	SCHOOL-SIYOI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT KIPKORINYA	
EDUCATION	ECDE-SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
DC 1 DC	CONSTRUCTION OF 3 LINE CULVERT AT LOTEPA-	500 000 00
ROADS	SIYOI WARD	600,000.00
DOADG	CONSTRUCTION OF 3 LINE CULVERT AT	600,000,00
ROADS	KIPTENDEN-SIYOI WARD	600,000.00
DOADC	CONSTRUCTION OF KAIBOS SHELTER CULVERT-	500,000,00
ROADS	SIYOI WARD  CONSTRUCTION OF KRENGOT DISPENSARY LAB-	500,000.00
HEALTH	SIYOI WARD	2,000,000.00
ΠΕΑLΙΠ	INSTALLATION OF STREET LIGHTS AT PARAYWA-	2,000,000.00
LANDS	SIYOI WARD	500,000.00
LANDS	INSTALLATION OF STREET LIGHTS AT KRENGOT-	300,000.00
LANDS	SIYOI WARD	500,000.00
Linds	CONSTRUCTION OF DARAJA MUNGU INTAKE-	300,000.00
WATER	SIYOI WARD	500,000.00
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	CONSTRUCTION OF CHEPORIOT LOTEPA INTAKE-	200,000.00
WATER	SIYOI WARD	500,000.00
		,
WATER	EQUIPING OF KAPCHILA BOREHOLE-SIYOI WARD	2,500,000.00
WATER	TENTERESER WATERPOINT-SIYOI WARD	200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TILAK WATER PROJECT-SIYOI	
WATER	WARD	300,000.00
WATER	DRILLING OF SIYOI BOREHOLE-SIYOI WARD	2,500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF KIPKORINYA WATER	
WATER	PROJECT-SIYOI WARD	1,500,000.00
***	CONSTRUCTION OF SIYOI WATER TANK- SIYOI	500 000 00
WATER	WARD	600,000.00
COUNTY	EENGING OF CIVOLWARD OFFICE	200,000,00
EXECUTIVE	FENCING OF SIYOI WARD OFFICE	300,000.00
DACTODAI	DUDCHASE OF ALMATERIALS SIVOLWARD	500,000,00
PASTORAL	PURCHASE OF AI MATERIALS-SIYOI WARD SUPPORT OF SIYOI COOPERATIVE SOCIETY-SIYOI	500,000.00
TRADE	WARD	2,000,000.00
TRADE	CONSTRUCTION OF SIYOI SOCIAL HALL-SIYOI	2,000,000.00
TOURISM	WARD	2,000,000.00
TOURISM	HTMD	2,000,000.00

## 2.8.1 Sector Priorities for Lomut Ward

Low literacy	Construction of ECDE centers at;	• Koposes
level	- Construction of ECDE centers at,	<ul><li>Koposes</li><li>Sakata</li></ul>
levei		Mogho
		Kakitingin
		• Parsonga
		• Chesta
		vocational
		training
		Chemnyaka
		u
		• Sukuk
		• Pitpagh
		Marikiruk
		Chepkolet
		• Cheptiron
		• Klolo
		• Sengeko
		Chemnich
		• Chemusery
		a
		• Sintai
		• Chorwa
		• Sasach
		Chemutlok
		otyo
		• Cheptiya
		• Sakat
		• Poni
		<ul> <li>Pumbagh</li> </ul>
		• Mosop
		• Chesrong
		• Snukur
		Pkayot
		• Moset
		• Secton
		1

	<ul> <li>Construction of Pkopogh         Vocational training center</li> <li>Construction of Kaptilel ECDE         toilet</li> <li>Installation of solar lights at;</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Katukuri</li></ul>
Low access to healthcare services	<ul> <li>Construction of OBD in Kamanan dispensary</li> <li>Completion and equipping of Aprollo maternity wing</li> </ul>	Lomut     Nyokpotwo
Low access to safe and clean drinking water	Construction of Kisra gabbions     Piping water from     Kangoria-Oron nursery- Seito     Ptulungwo-Kangalan- Chemuserion primary Kongin to Piyepoywo(extension) Ksera-Korora-Chesta primary(extension) Cheptulel primary-Arpollo dispensary Ptenguru-Cheratak-Ptirap primary Komolwo Poni water project Ksera dispensary water project	<ul> <li>Lomut</li> <li>Lomut</li> <li>Lomut</li> <li>Lomut</li> <li>Nyokpotwo</li> <li>Ptirap</li> <li>Mosop</li> <li>Mosop</li> <li>Mosop</li> <li>Lomut</li> </ul>

	<ul> <li>Repair of Parkino-Secto furrow</li> <li>Sereron-Kasamagh water project</li> </ul>	
Poor road network	<ul> <li>Construction of Sasach-Ptuyok road</li> <li>Grading of Lomut-Kokqwositet road</li> <li>Construction of a slab near Ptulungwo</li> <li>Grading of Chemuserion road</li> <li>Grading of Salaa-Koposes road</li> <li>Grading of Katiut-Cheratak road</li> <li>Grading of Annet-Ptirap road</li> <li>Grading of Tilakal-Chemust road</li> <li>Grading of Ptirap-Chesegon road</li> <li>Construction of Sukuk-Pitpagh</li> <li>Construction of Chemkan footbridge</li> <li>Opening of Kopotaril-Kapara road</li> <li>Opening of Marus-Potiew-Kapatet road</li> <li>Construction of Komolwo-Kaptilel road</li> <li>Construction of Mnyorok-Chemuserya road</li> <li>Grading of Chorwa-Sasach road</li> <li>Construction of Ksupko-Sakat road</li> <li>Construction of Ksupko-Sakat road</li> <li>Grading of Otiot-Pumbagh road</li> <li>Grading of Kaparsolit-Mworwo road</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Lomut</li> <li>Lomut</li> <li>Lomut</li> <li>Lomut</li> <li>Ptirap</li> <li>Ptirap</li> <li>Ptirap</li> <li>Ptirap</li> <li>Sukuk</li> <li>Sukuk</li> <li>Mosop</li> </ul>

Trade	<ul> <li>Construction of pit latrines at Pitpagh trading center, Aimat and Sukuk Trading center</li> <li>Installation of solar lights in Pitpagh trading centers, Aimat</li> <li>Installation of street lights at; Katiut trading center, Ptirap and Cheratak trading center</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Sukuk</li> <li>Sukuk</li> <li>Ptirap</li> <li>Ptirap</li> <li>Ptirap</li> </ul>
Lands	Installation of lightening arestors at Kauk Hill	• Mosop
Tourism, Youth and sports	<ul> <li>Provision of traditional uniform(lorwa) to Ptias group</li> <li>Provision of Iron boxes to Mogho women groups</li> </ul>	• Lomut • Lomut
Food Security	<ul> <li>Provision of onion seeds</li> <li>Provision of Vegetables seeds</li> <li>Provision of Tomatoes seeds</li> <li>Provision of maize seeds</li> <li>Provision of hybrid bulls and rams to;Shakar pry,Cheratak' Ptirap</li> <li>Provision of water pumps to secto farmers</li> <li>Provision of water pumps to Toghoneo farmers</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Ptirap</li> <li>Ptirap</li> <li>Ptirap</li> <li>ptirap</li> <li>ptirap</li> </ul>

Pest and Diseases	<ul> <li>Purchase of acaricides for Pewa and Sintai cattle dips</li> <li>Construction of Koposes cattle dip</li> <li>Supply of spray guns to livestock members</li> <li>Construction of Ptukungwo Cattle dip</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Lomut</li> <li>Lomut</li> <li>Lomut</li> </ul>
Insecurity	<ul> <li>Fencing of Cheptulel primary school</li> <li>Opening of security road from Arpollo-Cheptulel primary-Kokwositet Kapino and Ksaa Primary</li> <li>Installation of solar lights at Chiefs office</li> <li>Installation of solar lights at Secto Chief office</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Lebei</li> <li>Lebei</li> <li>Lomut</li> <li>Lomut</li> </ul>

# 2.8.2 Priority Projects for Lomut Ward

DEPARTME NT	PROJECT NAME	AMOUNT
EDUCATION	FENCING OF CHEPTULEL PRIMARY SCHOOL	1,000,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT SNUKUR ECDE-LOMUT WARD	1,000,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT KOPOSES ECDE CENTRE OF EXCELLENCE-LOMUT WARD	1,000,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT CHEPKOLET ECDE-LOMUT WARD	1,000,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT KLOLO ECDE-LOMUT WARD	1,000,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT CHORWA ECDE-LOMUT WARD	1,000,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT MURTANY ECDE-LOMUT WARD	1,000,000.00
EDUCATION	COMPLETION OF MOGHO ECDE AND PIT LATRINE- LOMUT WARD	500,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT CHESRONY ECDE-LOMUT WARD	1,000,000.00

	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	PKAYOT ECDE-LOMUT WARD	1,000,000.00
	EQUIPING OF ARPOLLO MATERNITY WING-LOMUT	
HEALTH	WARD	1,000,000.00
	OPENING OF ARPOLLO-KOKWOSITET-KSAA	
ROADS	PRIMARY(SECURITY ROAD)-LOMUT WARD	2,500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF SUKUK-PITPAGH ROAD-LOMUT	
ROADS	WARD	4,000,000.00
	GRADING OF SALAA-KOPOSES ROAD-LOMUT	
ROADS	WARD	2,000,000.00
	ROAD OPENING OF MARUS-POTIEW-KAPATET	
ROADS	ROAD-LOMUT WARD	4,000,000.00
	PIPING OF PTULUNGWO WATER SUPPLY PROJECT-	
WATER	LOMUT WARD	2,000,000.00
	TOTALS	25,000,000.00

#### 2.9.1 Sector Priorities for Alale Ward

2.9.1 Sec	tor Priorities for Alale Ward	
Low	• Construction of sub surface dam at	• Alale
access to	Kokwenya	• Alale
safe and	• Construction of sub surface dam at	Alale
clean	Kodich	Alale
drinking	• Construction of sub surface dam at	• Alale
water	Lomudita	
	Construction of sub surface dam at Kacher	• Alale
	• Construction of sub surface dam at Chares	• Alale
	• Construction of sub surface dam at	• Alale
	Akokos	• Alale
	• Construction of sub surface dam at	• Alale
	<ul><li>Kamunal</li><li>Construction of sub surface dam at</li></ul>	Alale
	<ul> <li>Construction of sub surface dam at Chepoywot</li> </ul>	Alale
	Construction of sub surface dam at	• Alale
	Kaokomko	
	Construction of sub surface dam at	• Alale
	Koesemuny	• Alale
	• Construction of sub surface dam at	• Alale
	Asupunet	• Alale
	• Construction of sub surface dam at	• Alale
	Lotukum	• Alale
	<ul> <li>Drilling of bore at Kakou</li> </ul>	Kosipiro-Otuko
	<ul> <li>Drilling of bore at Kapreswo</li> </ul>	river
	<ul> <li>Drilling of bore at Amakuriat</li> </ul>	• Alale
	<ul> <li>Drilling of bore at Nuama Lotukum</li> </ul>	Alale
	<ul> <li>Distribution of water and piping at</li> </ul>	
	Amachar	
	• Distribution of water and piping at	
	Chichia	

Low literacy level	<ul> <li>Distribution of water and piping at Amakuriat</li> <li>Construction of slab at Kosipiro</li> <li>Purchase of water pump at lobirol</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Kamorinyang</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Kabuhwos</li> <li>Fencing of Sasak ECDE</li> <li>Fencing of Nagwoilap ECDE</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Nagwoilap primary</li> <li>Purchase of chairs at Nagwoilap ECDE</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Kakou</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Chemasa</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Lawasipe</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Chesasai</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Kapyemit</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Natirira</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Kapreswo</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Apuke</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Apuke</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Angacha</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Angacha</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Lokardoo</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Mekuyo</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Kodwaran</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Kodwaran</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Marita</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Alale</li> <li>Apuke</li> <li>Kopito sub location</li> <li>Menoo</li> <li>Kalapata sub location</li> <li>Lokardoo</li> <li>Alale</li> <li>Alale</li> <li>Kodwaran</li> <li>Kamunai sub location</li> </ul>
Low access to health services	<ul> <li>Construction of dispensary at Lotukum</li> <li>Construction of dispensary at Kodwaran</li> <li>Construction of dispensary at Kapyemit</li> <li>Construction of dispensary at Natirira</li> <li>Construction of dispensary at Kaprewo</li> <li>Construction of dispensary at Apuke</li> <li>Construction of dispensary at Lengorok</li> <li>Construction of dispensary at Lowaspei</li> <li>Construction of dispensary at Korukruk</li> <li>Fencing of Loemamosing dispensary</li> <li>Construction of dispensary at Kodii</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kalapa sub location</li> <li>Alale</li> <li>Lorsuk sub location</li> <li>Lorsuk sub location</li> <li>Apuke sub location</li> <li>Apuke sub location</li> <li>Lengorok</li> <li>Akoret</li> <li>Kakwes sub location</li> <li>Loemamosing</li> </ul>

		Kodii sub location
Poor road network	<ul> <li>Bush clearing at Nabelat- kapyemit road</li> <li>Bush clearing at Natirira-lowaspei road</li> <li>Bush clearing at Charorkogh – prompur - kapkreswo</li> <li>Bush clearing at Nabelat – lowaspei road</li> <li>Bush clearing at Tamatangokuoo - chichia-kurer road</li> <li>Bush clearing at Kpamot - kodwat road</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Nabelat- kapyemit road</li> <li>Natirira-lowaspei road</li> <li>Charorkogh-prompur-kapkreswo road</li> <li>Nabelat – lowaspei road</li> <li>Tamatangokuoo - chichia-kurer road</li> <li>Kpamot - kodwat road</li> </ul>
Pest and diseases	<ul> <li>Construction of cattle crush at Kariamukoghuwu</li> <li>Construction of cattle crush at Kimpur</li> <li>Construction of cattle crush at Kapkeswo, Kachar, Lowaspei, Katich, Kpomot, Lomudita, Natira, Odong</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Alale</li> <li>Kimpur</li> <li>Kapkeswo,</li> <li>Kachar, Lowaspei,</li> <li>Katich, Kpomot,</li> <li>Lomudita, Natira,</li> <li>Odong</li> </ul>

### 2.9.2 Priority Projects for Alale Ward

DEPARTMEN		
T	PROJECT	AMOUNT
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE AT KAMORINYANG-ALALE	
EDUCATION	WARD	500,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE AT KACHER-ALALE WARD	500,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE AT KOPITO-ALALE WARD	500,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE AT MORITA-ALALE WARD	500,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE AT POOMPUR-ALALE WARD	700,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF LOTUKUM DISPENSARY-ALALE	
HEALTH	WARD	5,500,000.00
	DOZER WORKS AT NABELAT-KAPYEMIT ROAD-	
ROADS	ALALE WARD	2,500,000.00
	BUSH CLEARING OF MEKUYO-CHESASAI-LOWASIPEI	
ROADS	ROAD-ALALE WARD	500,000.00

	BUSH CLEARING OF TAMATANGOKWO-CHICHIA-	
ROADS	KURER ROAD-ALALE WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF SLAB AT KOSIPIRO-OTUKO	
ROADS	RIVER-ALALE WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF KACHER CATTLE DIP-ALALE	
PASTORAL	WARD	1,200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ODONG CATTLE CRUSH-ALALE	
PASTORAL	WARD	1,200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF METALLIC CATTLE CRUSH AT	
PASTORAL	KATICH IN-ALALE WARD	1,200,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ASUPUNET SAND DAM-ALALE	
WATER	WARD	700,000.00
	PIPING OF WATER FROM AMACHAR TO KALAPATA	
WATER	DISPENSARY-ALALE WARD	2,000,000.00
	ESTABLISHMENT OF TREE NURSERY ACROSS THE	
WATER	ENTIRE WARD-ALALE WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF LOMUDITA SAND DAM-ALALE	
WATER	WARD	500,000.00
	REPAIR OF BOREHOLES ACROSS THE WARD-ALALE	
WATER	WARD	500,000.00
	REPAIR OF KAMICHOKO WATER PROJECT-ALALE	
WATER	WARD	1,000,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT AMAKURIAT-ALALE	
WATER	WARD	1,300,000.00
LANDS	TOWN PLANNING AT AMAKURIAT-ALALE WARD	1,200,000.00
	PURCHASE OF AIDING EQUIPMENTS FOR PEOPLE	
TOURISM	LIVING WITH DISABILITIES-ALALE WARD	1,000,000.00
TOTALS		25,000,000.00

### 2.10.1 Sector Priorities for Kasei Ward

• Low	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE at</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kasei</li> </ul>	• 4
literacy	Kalam	<ul> <li>Kasei</li> </ul>	• 5
level	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE at</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kasei</li> </ul>	• 10
	Tekwai	<ul> <li>Kasei</li> </ul>	• 11
	<ul> <li>Completion of ECDE at</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Korpu</li> </ul>	• 1
	Kakitor	<ul> <li>Korpu</li> </ul>	• 2
	<ul> <li>Completion of ECDE at</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Korpu</li> </ul>	• 3
	Kapkewa	<ul> <li>Korpu</li> </ul>	• 4
	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE at</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Korpu</li> </ul>	• 5
	Churum	<ul> <li>Korpu</li> </ul>	• 6
	Construction of ECDE at	<ul> <li>Korpu</li> </ul>	• 7
	Tighot	<ul> <li>Kamunono</li> </ul>	• 1
	Construction of ECDE at	<ul> <li>Kamunono</li> </ul>	• 2
	Kangoletiang Primary	<ul> <li>Kamunono</li> </ul>	• 3
	Construction of ECDE at	<ul> <li>Kamunono</li> </ul>	• 4
	Korpu primary	<ul> <li>Kamunono</li> </ul>	• 5
	<ul> <li>Rehabilitation of ECDE at Katumen</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kaptolomwo</li> </ul>	•
	at ixatumen		

	<ul> <li>Rehabilitation of ECDE at Nasitit</li> <li>Rehabilitation of ECDE at Sukut</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Akelin</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Chedawa</li> <li>Completion of ECDE toilet at Chepurwo</li> <li>Completion of ECDE toilet at Kasopit</li> <li>Completion of ECDE toilet at Kaworony</li> <li>Construction of Baptist ECDE toilet</li> <li>Construction of ELCK ECDE toilet</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Kamunono</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Kongai</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kaptolomwo</li> <li>Kaptolomwo</li> <li>Kaptolomwo</li> </ul>	• 1 • 1 • 2 • 1
• Low access to health services	<ul> <li>Completion of Murkorio Dispensary</li> <li>Completion of Kangoletiang dispensary</li> <li>Construction of dispensary at Kasei Health Centre</li> </ul>	<ul><li>Korpu</li><li>Korpu</li><li>Kasei</li></ul>	• 1 • 2 • 3
Pest and diseases	<ul> <li>Construction of cattle crush at Akelin</li> <li>Construction of cattle crush at Chepkondol</li> <li>Construction of cattle crush at Churum</li> <li>Construction of cattle crush at Sonkok</li> <li>Employing of security guard at Turkwel dam</li> <li>Construction of fishing markets att korpu</li> </ul>	<ul><li>Kamunono</li><li>Korpu</li><li>Korpu</li><li>Korpu</li><li>Korpu</li><li>Korpu</li></ul>	• 1 • 1 • 2 • 3 • 1 • 2
• Land planning and marketin	Construction of     Kangoletiang market	• Korpu •	• 1

# 2.10.2 Priority Projects for Kasei Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECTS	AMOUNT
AGRICULTURE	SUPPORT OF FISH FARMING GROUPS-KASEI WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KASEI PRIMARY SCHOOL-KASEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KORPO PRIMARY SCHOOL-KASEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KALAM PRIMARY SCHOOL-KASEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KONGAI-KASEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	TIGHOT-KASEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	COMPLETION OF ECDE LASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KATUMEN,SUKUT AND NASITIT-KASEI WARD	1,100,000.00
	COMPLETION AND EQUIPPING OF MORKORIO	
HEALTH	DISPENSARY-KASEI WARD	2,500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF MARTENITY WING AT	
HEALTH	KANGOLETIANG-KASEI WARD	3,000,000.00
PASTORAL	CONSTRUCTION OF CATTLE CRUSH AT AKELIN-	
ECONOMY	KASEI WARD	1,100,000.00
	OPENING OF CHEDAWA-CHEPITIR ROAD-KASEI	
ROADS	WARD	1,500,000.00
ROADS	OPENING OF KAMUNONO-KOUR ROAD-KASEI WARD	1,500,000.00
	GRADING OF KANGOLETIANG-KAMKETO ROAD-	
ROADS	KASEI WARD	2,000,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE WITH SOLAR POWER IN	
WATER	KANGOLETIANG GIRLS SEC. SCHOOL-KASEI WARD	2,900,000.00
		_,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
WATER	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT KALAM-KASEI WARD	1,300,000.00
·		, , - 0 0 . 0 0
WATER	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT KONGAI-KASEI WARD	1,300,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT KATUMEN-KASEI	, , ,
WATER	WARD	1,300,000.00
	TOTAL	25,000,000.00

### 2.11.1 Sector Prorities for Kiwawa Ward

Key issue/Developme nt challenge/proble	<ul> <li>Proposed intervention/p roject</li> </ul>	• Location of project/interventi on	• Ranking
m			
Poor road network	<ul> <li>Grading of Lowoi- Lokitedel road</li> </ul>	Chelopoy location	•

	<ul> <li>Grading of kiwawa – ngongosowon road</li> </ul>	Kiwawa location	•
	<ul> <li>Reshaping and grading of Amam- Katumkale road</li> </ul>	Kiwawa location	•
	<ul> <li>Reshaping OF         Kauriong-         Nakuse-         kimpur road     </li> </ul>	Kauriong/kimpur	•
	<ul> <li>Opening of kosirmut- songelol road</li> </ul>	Lopet sub-location	•
	<ul> <li>Opening of sitot- ktokoy road</li> </ul>	Mbaru sub- location	•
	<ul> <li>Opening of komoi- chapadi road</li> </ul>	Chepropogh sub- location	•
	<ul> <li>Reshaping of chesakaten- sitot road</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Ngaswa sub- location</li> </ul>	•
	<ul> <li>Opening of kases- kalingakechu road</li> </ul>	Kases sub-location	•
	Opening of akudungiro- tudongole road	Pcholio sub- location	•
	<ul> <li>Opening of kases- nakwapua- kangwak road</li> </ul>	Melee sub-location	•
	<ul> <li>Opening of melee primary-kauriong road</li> </ul>	Melee/kauriong sub-location	•
	<ul> <li>Opening of koput- wasat road</li> </ul>	Wasat sub-location	•
Low access to health services	<ul> <li>Construction of locheriamonya ng dispensary</li> </ul>	Locheriamonyang	•
	<ul> <li>Construction of kangwak dispensary</li> </ul>	Melee sub-location	•
	• Construction of	<ul> <li>Apur (chelopoy</li> </ul>	•

	1.	1 1	
	dispensary at apur	sub-location)	
	<ul> <li>Construction of moinoi dispensary</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Moinoi (chepropogh sub- location)</li> </ul>	•
	• Equipping of kiwawa lab	Kiwawa     dispensary	•
	Construction of dispensary at kariwo	Katuda sub- location	•
Low access to safe, clean and drinking water.	• Drilling of borehole	<ul> <li>Katumkale, karon, kasosot, cheloma, lomiro, sapana lopakale, lobrin &amp;poriokukiy</li> </ul>	•
	Repair of borehole	Kauriong & wasat	•
	Construction of sand dam	Adomoyin	•
	<ul><li>Drilling of katamas borehole</li></ul>	• katamas	•
Pest and diseases	• Construction of cattle crush	Poriokukiy	•
	Construction of cattle crush	Natemerii	•
	Construction of cattle crush	• Kamkos	•
	<ul> <li>Completion of kauriong cattle crush</li> </ul>	Kauriong	•
	• Construction of cattle crush	• napeyelel	•
Low literacy level	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE classrooms at sincholol primary school</li> </ul>	• Sincholol	•
	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE classrooms at tukumon</li> </ul>	• Tukumon (chelopoy sublocation)	•
	Construction of ECDE classrooms at kwirir	Kwirir	•
	• Construction of ECDE	<ul> <li>Katuda primary school</li> </ul>	•

	classrooms at katuda		
	Construction of ECDE classrooms at chenokogh	• Chenokogh	•
	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE classrooms at kaghat</li> </ul>	• Kaghat	•
	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE classrooms at lapaten</li> </ul>	• Lapaten	•
	Completion of ECDE classrooms at chiroyon	• chiroyon	•
Lack of physical planning	Planning of     Kamila trading     centre	• Kamila	•

### 2.11.2 Prorities for Kiwawa Ward

## 2.12.1 Sector Projects for Kapchok Ward

Low literacy level	<ul> <li>Construction of an ECDE center at Kapiyan</li> <li>Construction of ECDE center at Losidok</li> <li>Construction of ECDE center at Echon</li> <li>Construction of ECDE center at Makala</li> <li>Construction of an ECDE at Chepkarlal</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Lobok</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kapiyan         Sublocation</li> <li>Kodulem         Sublocation</li> <li>Kodulen         Sublocation</li> <li>Leyo         Sublocation</li> <li>Konyao         Sublocation</li> <li>Konyao         Sublocation</li> <li>Sublocation</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>1</li> <li>2</li> <li>1</li> <li>4</li> <li>5</li> </ul>
--------------------	--	--	---

Low access to safe and clean drinking water  Poor road network	<ul> <li>Drilling borehole at Kaliokon</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Pisaa</li> <li>Solar installation at Karai</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Chemiliot</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Rarauten</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Kariamamoi</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Kamoshon</li> </ul> • Grading of borehole at Kamoshon <ul> <li>Grading of Kamokongwo road</li> <li>Grading of Kamokongwo road</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kopeyan         Sublocation</li> <li>Napitiro         Sublocation</li> <li>Konyao         sublocation</li> <li>Napitiro         Sublocation</li> <li>Kapiyon         Sublocation</li> <li>Kapiyon         Sublocation</li> <li>Kodulen         Sublocation</li> <li>Losam         Sublocation</li> <li>Leyo         Sublocation</li> </ul>	• 1 • 1 • 1 • 3 • 3 • 3
Low access to healthcare services  Agriculture and Livestock	<ul> <li>Grading of Lityei road</li> <li>Construction of staff quarters at Konyao</li> <li>Construction and Establishment of maternity facility</li> <li>Construction of cattle crush at Atiriam</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Konyao         Sublocation</li> <li>Konyao         Sublocation</li> <li>Losam         sublocation</li> <li>Konyao         sublocation</li> <li>Losam         Sublocation</li> </ul>	• 1 • 1

## 2.12.2 Priority Projects for Kapchok Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECT	AMOUNT
	CONSTRUCTION OF LOSAM MATERNITY-	
HEALTH	KAPCHOK WARD	2,500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF STAFF HOUSE AT KONYAO	
HEALTH	DISPENSARY-KAPCHOK WARD	2,500,000.00
	ROAD CLEARING AND GRADING OF LOSAM	
ROADS	ROAD-KAPCHOK WARD	1,500,000.00
	GRADING OF KODERA-KATUWIT ROAD-	
ROADS	KAPCHOK WARD	2,000,000.00
	GRADING OF KAMOKONGWO ROAD-KAPCHOK	
ROADS	WARD	2,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF KAPIYON ECDE-KAPCHOK	
EDUCATION	WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF MAKALA ECDE-KAPCHOK	
EDUCATION	WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	LOBOK ECDE-KAPCHOK WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	CHEPKARLAL ECDE-KAPCHOK WARD	1,000,000.00
	DRILLLING OF RARAYTEN BOREHOLE-	
WATER	KAPCHOK WARD	1,900,000.00
	DRILLING OF KAMOSHON BOREHOLE-KAPCHOK	
WATER	WARD	1,900,000.00
	DRILLING OF JERUSALEM BOREHOLE-KAPCHOK	
WATER	WARD	1,900,000.00
	DRILLING OF PISAA BOREHOLE-KAPCHOK	
WATER	WARD	1,500,000.00
	SOLAR INSTALLATION AT KATAKARAI-	
WATER	KAPCHOK WARD	1,800,000.00
	DRILLING OF CHEMILIOT BOREHOLE-KAPCHOK	
WATER	WARD	1,500,000.00
TOTALS		25,000,000.00

### 2.13.1 Sector Priorities for Batei Ward

Key issue/Development challenge/ problem	Proposed intervention/project	Location of Project/Intervention	Ranking
Live stock	<ul> <li>Construction of cattle crush at cheptikit</li> <li>Construction of cattle dip at torokit</li> <li>Construction of wool store at penon</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Parua sublacation</li> <li>Parua sublocation</li> <li>Parua sublacation</li> </ul>	
	<ul><li>Supply of bulls</li><li>Supply of maize seeds</li></ul>	<ul> <li>Pusol sub- lacation</li> </ul>	

	<ul> <li>Construction of cattle dip at kapkaremba</li> <li>Renovation of kama katei cattle dip</li> <li>Construction of new cattle dip at moriokwomuriam</li> <li>Construction of new cattle dip at tomnyer</li> <li>Construction of cattle dip at samor</li> <li>Construction of cattle at lotakay</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Pusol sublocation</li> <li>Chepokoriong sub-location</li> <li>Sobokwo sublocation</li> <li>Ortum sublocation</li> <li>Sebit sublocation</li> <li>Murpus sublocation</li> <li>Morpus sublocation</li> <li>Morpus sublocation</li> </ul>
Food security	<ul> <li>Establishment of tree nurseries at kerelewa and koporoch</li> <li>Establishment of annul tree planting at kerelewa water catchment areas and river banks</li> <li>Completion of lotupogh irrigation</li> <li>Renovation of emporeretwo intake</li> <li>Renovation of chelombai irrigation</li> <li>Renovation of mokuo intake</li> <li>Establishment of tree nursery at chepokoriang</li> <li>Establishment of tree nursery at tomnyer</li> <li>Establishment of tree nursery at sokogh</li> <li>Establishment of tree nursery at kamkeino</li> <li>Establishment of tree nursery at kamkeino</li> <li>Establishment of tree nursery at kaminia</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kerelewa sublocation</li> <li>Kerelewa subcounty</li> <li>Chepkoriong sublocation</li> <li>Chepkoriong sublocation</li> <li>Chepkoriong sublocation</li> <li>Chepkoriong sublocation</li> <li>Chepokoriong sublocation</li> <li>Ortum sublocation</li> <li>Ortum sublocation</li> <li>Sebit sublocation</li> <li>Sebit sublocation</li> <li>Sebit sublocation</li> </ul>

Low access to health care services	<ul> <li>Equipping of parua maternity wing</li> <li>Equipping of ptimorwo dispensary</li> <li>Construction of maternity wing at kapchemogen</li> <li>Construction of public toilet at psiwo</li> <li>Construction of public toilet at tomnyer</li> <li>Construction of public toilet at murian</li> <li>Completion of kochigh dispensary</li> <li>Construction of public toilet at Morpus</li> <li>Construction of public toilet at orolwo</li> <li>Construction of maternity wing, public toilet and equipping the dispensary at kapkeremba</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Parua sublocation</li> <li>Pusol sublocation</li> <li>Pusol sublocation</li> <li>Ortum sublocation</li> <li>Ortum sublocation</li> <li>Ortum sublocation</li> <li>Sebit sublocation</li> <li>Morpus sublocation</li> <li>Murpus sublocation</li> <li>Chepokoriong sub-location</li> </ul>	
Poor road network	<ul> <li>Grading and murraming of Paruatotokit road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of Paruakaplelach road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of Paruaeast, reperwo road</li> </ul>	• Parua sub- location	1 2 3

<ul> <li>Construction of foot bridge at chepodokas</li> <li>Contruction of sebit bridge at lotakany</li> <li>Grading and murraming of chesor-tali-torokit</li> <li>Grading and murraming of sebit-mokuwo road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of kochiy-chesimaya road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of kochiy-talai road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of kochiy-talai road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of kochiy-mistin road</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Morpus sub- location</li> <li>Sebit sub- location</li> </ul>	1 2 1 2 3 4 5
<ul> <li>Grading and murraming of murian kamtol-kapara road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of maswan kokwo mron-sokogh road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of psopurtuyan-kamoltomnyer road</li> <li>Opening of new road at kapara-kasero</li> <li>Opening of new road at kutughogh chemiroi-koparachipagh</li> <li>Grading and murraming of ortum psiywo-tomnyersondany road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of ortum ngasian-kapara road</li> <li>Contruction of lalwa sokogh-keptolokles foot bridge</li> </ul>	Ortum sub- location	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8

		1
<ul> <li>Grading and murraming of muruny-kapkepat road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of muruny-ngerel road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of seswan poenchepsikon road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of chesor-kerelwachepkatit road</li> </ul>	Sobukwo sub- location	1 2 3
<ul> <li>Grading and murraming of toperan-kapkopoi road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of holyrosary-monjorwa-kapkres road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of cheptemogh-kamongich-koporoch road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of kalamasa-cheptunoyo-syntachepai road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of kamongich-chepikwany-koporoch road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of toosirwo-chemenyon-cheporiot road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of mboseker-kutung road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of mboseker-kutung road</li> <li>Grading and murraming</li> </ul>	Kerelwa sub- location	3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11
<ul> <li>of teperon-bichian- ptoptant road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of takar-mposimat-berta road</li> <li>Contruction of slap at toosirwo road</li> </ul>		

	<ul> <li>Grading and murraming of kapchemogen-psamar road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of ptimorwo-chepkoriong road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of kotulpogh-cheptunoyoi road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of ptimorwo-pusolmotokorion road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of ptimorwo-pusolkapchemogen road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of samoroku-stech-chepkono-parua road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of sebit-mokou road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of sebit-mokou road</li> <li>Grading and murraming</li> </ul>	Pusol sub- location	1 2 3 4 5 6
	<ul> <li>of timorwo-motokoron-cheptiya road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of chepokoriong-timorwo road</li> <li>Grading and murraming of chepchoi-mistin road</li> <li>Contruction of foot bridge at chepokoriong-kapkaremba road</li> </ul>	Chepkoriong sub- location	3 4 5
Low literacy level	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at kaplelach</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at torokoit</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at plasich</li> </ul>	Parua sub- location	1 2 3
	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at sokut</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at kamangich</li> <li>Construction of toilet at</li> </ul>	• kerelwa sub-	1 2

<ul> <li>kiduny ECDE</li> <li>Completion of takar ECDE</li> <li>Construction of ECDE toilet at koporoch</li> <li>Construction of ECDE toilet at takar</li> <li>Construction of ECDE toilet at kapkores</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room and toilet at Selenga</li> <li>Construction of ECDE toilet at kangatip primary school</li> <li>Construction of ECDE toilet and class room at kapuret</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at chelakatet</li> <li>Construction of ECDE toilet and class room at seretow primary school</li> <li>Construction of ECDE toilet and class room at seretow primary school</li> <li>Construction of ECDE toilet and class room at psirwo primary</li> <li>Renovation and leveling of field at murpus mix</li> </ul>	• Morpus sub- location	3 4 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8
	Sobukwo sub-location      Chepokoriong sub-location	1 2 1 2 3 4 5 6

	Construction of ECDE		
	toilet at chepokoriong		
	•		
	Construction of ECDE		1
	class room at pusol		
	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Pusol sub- location</li> </ul>	2
	class room at psamar	location	3
	<ul> <li>Equipping of ptimorwo ECDE center</li> </ul>		4
	<ul> <li>Equipping of samich</li> </ul>		4
	ECDE center		
	• Construction of ECDE		1
	<ul><li>class room at talai</li><li>Construction of ECDE</li></ul>		2
	class room at kontarit		_
	<ul> <li>Completion of ECDE</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Sebit sub-</li> </ul>	3
	class rooms at kochiy	location	4
	<ul> <li>Equipping ECDE at mistin</li> </ul>		5
	<ul> <li>Equipping empoghat ECDE</li> </ul>		
	Construction of ECDE		1
	class room at kamol		
	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE</li> </ul>		2
	class room at tomnyer	<ul> <li>Ortum sub-</li> </ul>	3
	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at maswan</li> </ul>	location	
	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE</li> </ul>		4
	class room at sokogh		5
	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE</li> </ul>		
_	class room at kapara		
Low access to safe	Piping of korpu- kwoko		1
and clean	<ul><li>tunyomwo water project</li><li>Renovation and repair in</li></ul>		2
drinking water	kaparo water project		
	<ul> <li>Construction of water</li> </ul>		3
	intake at chesuko	Pusol sub-	4
	• Construction of water	location	_
	intake at pelotor		5
	<ul> <li>Construction of intake at plusigha</li> </ul>		
	Proorging		
		<u> </u>	

	<ul> <li>Supply of public water to sekut</li> <li>Construction of water intake at chepokaratich</li> <li>Piping of gravity water at emlo-kasongol-murin ECDE</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kerelwa sub- location</li> <li>Ortum sub- location</li> </ul>	1 2
	<ul> <li>Drilling of water at orololwo primary school</li> <li>Drilling of water at lokatay primary school</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at kaghmu village</li> <li>Drilling of borehole and installation of solar at werpo ortum secondary school</li> <li>Construction of water and piping at porong-kapkaror</li> </ul>	Morpus sub- location	1 2 3 4
	<ul> <li>Piping of water at kochigh primary</li> <li>Repair of water project</li> </ul>	<ul><li>Sebit sub- location</li><li>Parua sub-</li></ul>	
Tourism sports and culture	<ul> <li>leveling of samich field</li> <li>empowering of pusol sub-location ushanga group</li> <li>purchase of football, volleyball nets and team uniforms</li> </ul>	• Pusol sub- location	1 2 3

# 2.13.2 Priority Projects for Batei Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECT NAME	AMOUNT
	REHABILITATION OF MOCHOWON FURROW-BATEI	
AGRICULTURE	WARD	600,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT KAPKEPOT	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	ECDE-BATEI WARD	600,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT KADOW	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	ECDE-BATEI WARD	600,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	KAPKAREMBA ECDE-BATEI WARD	600,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	

	KAPLELACH ECDE-BATEI WARD	600,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT SUKUT	
EDUCATION	ECDE-BATEI WARD	600,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT TAKAR	
EDUCATION	ECDE-BATEI WARD	600,000.00
EDUCATION	PURCHASE OF ECDE EQUIPMENT-BATEI WARD	700,000.00
	-	
HEALTH	EQUIPING OF PARUA MATERNITY WING-BATEI WARD	1,500,000.00
HEALTH	EQUIPING OF TIMORWO DISPENSARY-BATEI WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF STAFF HOUSE AT KERELWA	
HEALTH	DISPENSARY-BATEI WARD	1,500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF PUBLIC PIT LATRINE AT PSIYWO	
LANDS	TRADING CENTRE-BATEI WARD	600,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF PUBLIC PIT LATRINE AT MURIAN	
LANDS	TRADING CENTRE-BATEI WARD	600,000.00
PASTORAL	CONSTRUCTION OF CHEPKITIN METTALIC CRUSH-	
ECONOMY	BATEI WARD	1,200,000.00
PASTORAL	CONSTRUCTION OF TOROKIT CATTLE DIP-BATEI	
ECONOMY	WARD	2,200,000.00
PASTORAL	CONSTRUCTION OF PENON SHEARING SHADE-BATEI	
ECONOMY	WARD	800,000.00
DO 1 DO	DADYA TODOVIT DOAD DATENIA	1 700 000 00
ROADS	PARUA-TOROKIT ROAD-BATEI WARD	1,500,000.00
ROADS	PARUA-KAPLELACH ROAD-BATEI WARD	600,000.00
ROADS	KAPCHEMOGEN-PSAMAR ROAD-BATEI WARD	600,000.00
ROADS	TIMORWO-CHEPOKORIONG ROAD-BATEI WARD	800,000.00
	LEVELLING OF SAMICH PRIMARY PLAYING FIELD-	
TOURISM	BATEI WARD	1,000,000.00
TOURISM	PURCHASE OF SPORTS EQUIPMENT-BATEI WARD	600,000.00
1001451/1	CONSTRUCTION OF BODABODA SHADE AT SAMOR-	000,000.00
TRADE	BATEI WARD	500,000.00
	KORPU-KOKWO TUYUNWO WATER PROJECT-BATEI	,
WATER	WARD	800,000.00
WATER	SOKUT WATER SUPPLY PROJECT-BATEI WARD	500,000.00
WAIEK	MURIAN GRAVITY WATER SUPPLY PROJECT-BATEI	300,000.00
WATER	WARD	400,000.00
WAILK	WAND	+00,000.00
WATER	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT OROLWO-BATEI WARD	2,300,000.00
	REPAIR OF SUKUT-PARUA WATER SUPPLY-BATEI	
WATER	WARD	700,000.00
WATED	VEDELWA TREE NURCERY	400 000 00
WATER	KERELWA TREE NURSERY	400,000.00
		25,000,000.0
	TOTALS	0

#### 2.14.1 Sector Priorities for Kodich Ward

Low access to	Construction of maternity wing at	• kodich	
health care	kodich dispensary	Kodicii	
services	Construction of chematich wor dispensary	• chematich wor	
	construction of compus dispensary	<ul> <li>krimtii sub- location</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>construction of maternity wing at kalemngorok health center</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>kalemngorok</li> </ul>	
	construction of maternity wing at cherangan dispensary	<ul> <li>kalemngorok</li> </ul>	
Food security	purchase of farm inputs to farmers	<ul> <li>nakwijit</li> </ul>	
Low access to animal care	<ul> <li>supply of improved goat breed to famers</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>kodich ward</li> </ul>	
services	construction of reretiang dam	• cheptapa	
	construction of shallow well at cheptapa	• cheptapa	
	<ul> <li>construction of shallow well at kodich</li> </ul>	• kodich	
	contruction of chepkaner cattle dip	•	
	Construction of cattle dip at lokilelian	•	1
	<ul> <li>Construction of cattle dip at kodich</li> </ul>	•	
	Construction of cattle dip at lokwamor	•	
	Construction of cattle dip at chematich wor	•	
	Construction of cattle dip at krimti	•	
	Construction of cattle dip at tutunamoi	•	
	Construction of cattle dip at lokwaloi	•	
	<ul> <li>Construction of cattle dip at nakwijit</li> </ul>	•	
	Construction of cattle dip at lokilelian	•	
Trade	installation of street lights at kodich	• kodich	
	installation of street light at orolwo	• orolwo	

	installation of street light at nakwijit	• nakwijit	
Low access to safe clean	upgrading to solar system of mokongwo borehole	• chematichor sub-location	1
water	repair of karameri borehole ,     purchase water tank, taps and     solar	• karameri	1
	upgrading of cheptapa borehole to solar system	• kodich	1
	<ul> <li>drilling of borehole at cheptungus and upgrading it to solar</li> </ul>	•	
	Drilling of borehole and installation of solar at kotulpogh	• kotulpogh	1
	Drilling of borehole and installation of solar at kodoko	• kodoko	
	Drilling of borehole and installation of solar at chesamach	• cherangan	
	<ul> <li>upgrading to solar of cherangan borehole</li> </ul>	• cherangan	
	Drilling of borehole katipin	•	
	Drilling of borehole at sapire	•	
	Drilling of borehole nakwapuo	•	
	Construction of ECDE class room at parasinda	<ul> <li>Cherangan sub- location</li> </ul>	1
Low literacy level	Construction of ECDE class room at krimtii	<ul> <li>Krimtii sub- location</li> </ul>	1
	Construction of ECDE class room at katopoten	<ul> <li>Katopoten sub- location</li> </ul>	1
	Construction of ECDE class room at totum	<ul> <li>Nakwijit sub- location</li> </ul>	1
	Construction of ECDE class room at apiriki	Kodich sub- location	
	Construction of ECDE class room at koipirir	•	
Poor road network	Opening of new road at apetaa to kalikwon	•	
	Construction of bridge at kangengechwo-chepkaner	•	

# 2.14.2 Priority Projects for Kodich Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECT	AMOUNT
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT APIRIKII-KODICH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT KIRIMTII-KODICH WARD	1,000,000.00

	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT PARASINDA-KODICH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT KIRIMTII-KODICH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT KATOPOTEN-KODICH WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS	
EDUCATION	AT TOTUM-KODICH WARD	1,000,000.00
PASTORAL	CONSTRUCTION OF CATTLE CRUSH AT	
ECONOMY	LOKILELIAN-KODICH WARD	1,200,000.00
PASTORAL	PURCHASE OF IMPROVED BREED OF GOATS-	
ECONOMY	KODICH WARD	500,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AND SOLAR	
	INSTALLATION AT CHEPTUNGUS-KODICH	
WATER	WARD	2,900,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AND SOLAR	
WATER	INSTALLATION AT TIROKWO-KODICH WARD	2,900,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AND SOLAR	
	INSTALLATION AT KOTULPOGH-KODICH	
WATER	WARD	2,900,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AND SOLAR	
WATER	INSTALLATION AT KADOKO-KODICH WARD	2,900,000.00
	SOLAR INSTALLATION UPGRADING FOR	
WATER	MOKONGWO BOREHOLE-KODICH WARD	1,900,000.00
	PURCHASE OF WATER TANKS, PIPES AND TAPS	
	AT KARAMERI WATER PROJECT-KODICH	
WATER	WARD	1,900,000.00
	UPGRADING OF CHEPTAPA BOREHOLE TO	
WATER	SOLAR POWERED-KODICH WARD	1,900,000.00
	TOTAL	25,000,000.00

### 2.15.1 Sector Priorities for Lelan Ward

Key	Proposed intervention/project	Location of	Rankin
issue/Developmen t challenge/ problem		Project/Intervention	g
Low literacy level	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at chepkororok</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at ringring primary school</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at koropelow</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at kochmuu primary school and</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kaptabuk</li> <li>Kapkanyar sublocation</li> <li>Tonoyon sublocation</li> <li>Kapsangar sublocation</li> <li>Simotwo sublocation</li> <li>Chepkono sub-</li> </ul>	1 2 3 4 5

	<ul> <li>chepusal</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at kaitongogh</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at psupen</li> <li>Construction of two ECDE class room at tukumo primary school and apuk primary</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at chorok primary, kanyaltin primary and melewa</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at Porowo primary, Kaptum and Maritany</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at kapchemuk</li> <li>Construction of ECDE class room at kadukunya</li> </ul>	location  Chaparten sublocation  Kabichbich sublocation  Meshau sublocation  Mokoyon sublocation  Mbayai sublocation	6 7 8 9 10 11
Pest and diseases	Construction of cattle dip at kaitumot	Tonoyon sub-location	
Low access to health care services	<ul> <li>Completion and equipping of Mokoyon maternity wing</li> <li>Completion and equipping Manian Dispensary</li> <li>Completion and equipping of chemaltin Dispensary</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Mokoyon sublocation</li> <li>Chepkono sublocation</li> <li>Tonoyon sublocation</li> </ul>	1 2 3

	T		Τ
Poor road network	Grading and murraming at topoton -sikinin road and marmariaw-portin road     Grading and murraming and installation of culverts chemoril-kaptabuk-singerekei road     Grading and murramming of Ringring centre-cheporowo-paristukumo-chesukich road     Grading and murramming of kipat-empoghat-border Elgeiyo-Marakwet     Grading and murramming of kaikom-chepasait border road     Opening of kaplima-simotwo-mkula-kodek-koitumot road     Opening of chepkono-cheptokogh road     Grading and murramming of kapkunyuk centrelain road     Opening of chepkono-cheptokogh road     Grading and murramming of kapkunyuk trik-chelopotwo-chepkondol-maritany-chepkorok-ktomwony road	<ul> <li>Kapsait sub-location</li> <li>Kaptabuk sub-location</li> <li>Kapsanga r sub-location</li> <li>Chesupet sub-location</li> <li>Simotwo sub-location</li> <li>Chepkon o sub-location</li> <li>Cheparte n sub-location</li> <li>Mokoyon sub-location</li> <li>Mokoyon sub-location</li> <li>Mokoyon sub-location</li> </ul>	1&2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11
	maritany-		

kapchemuk- kaptum road	
kaptum road	

Low access to safe and clean drinking water	<ul> <li>Construction of intake, tank and piping of kokwoplekwa water project</li> <li>Construction of intake and water piping at saramee primary school</li> <li>Purchasing 10000ltr tank at kapsangar cooling plant</li> <li>Construction of intake and piping of kanyanguru water project</li> <li>Construction of lotupoi intake and water tank</li> <li>Construction of intake and piping -koshomuu water project</li> <li>Construction of intake and piping at porowochelopotwo-lainkapkaroria water project</li> <li>Construction of intake and piping of kipat-water project</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kapsait sublocation</li> <li>Kaptabuk sublocation</li> <li>Kapkanyar sublocation</li> <li>Tonoyon sublocation</li> <li>Simotwo sublocation</li> <li>Meshau sublocation</li> <li>Mokoyon sublocation</li> <li>Mbayai sublocation</li> </ul>	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8
---	---	---	--------------------------------------

# 2.15.2 Priority Projects for Lelan Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECT NAME	AMOUNT
	CONSTRUCTION OF ONE ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	CHEPKOROK ECDE-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ONE ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	RINGRING PRIMARY SCHOOL ECDE-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ONE ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	KOGHMUU PRIMARY SCHOOL-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ONE ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	CHEPUSAL PRIMARY-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	KOROPELOW ECDE-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	TUKUMO ECDE-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOMS AT APUK	
EDUCATION	ECDE-LELAN WARD	500,000.00

EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT CHOROK PRIMARY ECDE-LELAN WARD	1,000,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOMS AT KANYALTIN PRIMARY ECDE-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOMS AT MELEWA PRIMARY ECDE-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT POROWO PRIMARY ECDE-LELAN WARD	1,000,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOMS AT KAPTUM PRIMARY ECDE-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOMS AT MARITANY ECDE-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT KOITONGOGH ECDE-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOM AT PSUPEN ECDE-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT KADUKUNYA ECDE-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
HEALTH	CONSTRUCTION OF WARD AT MOKOYON DISPENSARY-LELAN WARD COMPLETION AND EQUIPING OF MANIAN	1,000,000.00
HEALTH PASTORAL	DISPENSARY-LELAN WARD  CONSTRUCTION OF CATTLE DIP AT KOITUMOT-	1,000,000.00
ECONOMY PASTORAL	LELAN WARD CONSTRUCTION OF SHEARING SHADE AT MBAYAI-	2,050,000.00
ECONOMY ROADS	LELAN WARD GRADING AND MURRAMING OF TOPOTON-SIKININ ROAD-LELAN WARD	1,000,000.00
ROADS	GRADING AND MURRAMING OF MARMARIAW-PORTIN ROAD-LELAN WARD-LELAN WARD	1,000,000.00
ROADS	MURRAMING AND CULVERTS INSTALLATION AT CHEMORIL-KAPTABUK-SINGOROKOI ROAD-LELAN WARD	1,000,000.00
ROADS	GRADING OF RINGRING-CHEPORORWO-PARIS- TUKUMO-CHESILKICH ROAD-LELAN WARD	1,000,000.00
ROADS	KIPAT-EMPOGHAT-BORDER ROAD-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
ROADS	KOIKOM-CHEPOSAIT-BORDER ROAD-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
ROADS	GRADING AND MURRAMING OF MOKOYON- KAPCHEMUK-KAPTUM ROAD-LELAN WARD	1,000,000.00
ROADS	ROAD OPENING AND RESHAPING OF KAPLIMA- SIMOTWO-MKULA-KODEK-KOITUMOT ROAD- LELAN WARD	1,000,000.00
	KOKWO PLEKWA WATER SUPPLY PROJECT INTAKE CONSTRUCTION, PIPING AND TANK	,
WATER	CONSTRUCTION-LELAN WARD  AIC SARAMEE PRIMARY SCHOOL WATER SUPPLY PROJECT-LELAN WARD	1,000,000.00

	TOTALS	25,000,000.00
WATER	CONSTRUCTION OF WATER INTAKE AND PIPING OF KIPAT WATER SUPPLY PROJECT-LELAN WARD	1,000,000.00
WATER	CONSTRUCTION OF LUTUPOI WATER INTAKE AND WATER TANK-LELAN WARD	500,000.00
WATER	CONSTRUCTION OF POROWO-CHELOPOTWO-LAIN WATER PROJECT(INTAKE,PIPING AND TANKS)- LELAN WARD	1,000,000.00
WATER	KENYANGURU WATER PROJECT INTAKE AND PIPING-LELAN WARD	300,000.00
WATER	PURCHASE OF WATER TANK(10,000LTRS) FOR KAPKANYAR MILK COOLING PLANT-LELAN WARD	150,000.00

#### 2.16.1 Sector Priorities for Chepareria Ward

2.16.1 Sector Priorities for Chepareria Ward		
Low	Construction	• Kalas
access	of sub	<ul> <li>Sukait</li> </ul>
to safe	surface dam	<ul> <li>Kintolimareng – Plelakan</li> </ul>
and	at Kakalas	secondary
clean	Construction	<ul> <li>Mongarian, Mokowon –</li> </ul>
drinki	of sub	Pserum
	surface dam	<ul> <li>Lokuka</li> </ul>
ng	at Sukait	<ul> <li>Lokwapou</li> </ul>
water	• Distribution	<ul> <li>Ptukum</li> </ul>
	of water and	<ul> <li>Chemorich</li> </ul>
	piping at	<ul> <li>Chepkopegh location</li> </ul>
	Kintolimaren	<ul> <li>Chepkopegh location</li> </ul>
	g–Plelakan secondary	<ul> <li>Chepkopegh location</li> </ul>
	Distribution	<ul> <li>Chepkopegh location</li> </ul>
	of water and	<ul> <li>Shalpogh location</li> </ul>
	piping at	<ul> <li>Shalpogh location</li> </ul>
	Mongarian,	<ul> <li>Shalpogh location</li> </ul>
	Mokowon –	<ul> <li>Shalpogh location</li> </ul>
	Pserum	<ul> <li>Shalpogh location</li> </ul>
	Constrution	<ul> <li>Shalpogh location</li> </ul>
	of Lokuka	<ul> <li>Shalpogh location</li> </ul>
	water pan	<ul> <li>Senetwo location</li> </ul>
	• Purchase of	<ul> <li>Kipkomo location</li> </ul>
	water tank at	Ywalateke location
	Lokwapou	
	Construction	
	of sub	
	surface dam	
	at Ptukum	
	Construction	
	of sub	
	surface dam	

	at Chemorich  Drilling of borehole at Kanyikeny  Drilling of borehole at Mokongwo  Drilling of borehole at Kapsanai  Drilling of borehole at Kamariomoi  Drilling of borehole at Tapoyo  Drilling of borehole at Tapoyo  Drilling of borehole at Tongenyo  Drilling of borehole at Chesra  Repairing of borehole at Chesra  Repairing of borehole at Kopombo  Repairing of borehole at Lemlem  Distribution of water and piping at Lori water  Repairing of Kosulol water intake  Establishmen t of water project at Ririmbo	
Low access to health service s	<ul> <li>Construction         of toilet at         Propoi         dispensary</li> <li>Construction         of Kaikai         dispensary</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Ywalateke location</li> <li>Chepkopegh location</li> <li>Shalpogh location</li> <li>Shalpogh location</li> <li>Shalpogh location</li> <li>Shalpogh location</li> <li>Pserum</li> </ul>

	<ul> <li>Construction of maternity wing at Chemotong</li> <li>Completion of Pusian dispensary</li> <li>Construction of staff quarters at Tirken dispensary</li> <li>Construction of staff quarters at Shalpogh</li> <li>Construction of staff quarters at Shalpogh</li> </ul>	• Pserum
	Purchase of beds at Naramum dispensary	
Pest and disease s	<ul> <li>Repairing of Rotin cattle dip</li> <li>Purchase of land for construction of Nginnginat cattle dip</li> <li>Purchase of land for construction of Kapsimotwo cattle dip</li> <li>Construction of Moroupus cattle dip</li> <li>Ploughing of 20 acres of land for Boma rodes at Nasukuta</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Shalpogh location</li> <li>Chepkopegh location</li> <li>Ywalateke location</li> <li>Ywalateke location</li> <li>Senetwo location</li> </ul>

Climat e change	• Environment al conservation and soil controla at senetwo	Senetwo location
Low access to urban and town planni ng	• Establishmen t of Chepkopegh centre	Chepkopegh location
Touris m, sports and culture	• Empowering of Women Ushanga initiative culture at Chepkopegh	Chepkopegh location
Low literac y level	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE at Priokwo</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Pserum</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Chepukat</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Chesoyow</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Cheswa</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Cheswa</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Tachit</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Kapsomtin</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Kapsomtin</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Pserum</li> <li>Pserum</li> <li>Pserum</li> <li>Pserum</li> <li>Pserum</li> <li>Pserum</li> <li>Pserum</li> <li>Pserum</li> <li>Senetwo location</li> <li>Senetwo location</li> <li>Senetwo location</li> <li>Senetwo location</li> <li>Ywalateke location</li> <li>Ywalateke location</li> <li>Chepkopegh location</li> <li>Chepkopegh location</li> <li>Chepkopegh location</li> <li>Chepkopegh location</li> <li>Shalpogh location</li> </ul>

- Parkaswa
- Construction of ECDE at Kaa koko
- Construction of ECDE at Senetwo
- Construction of ECDE at Korelach parak
- Construction of ECDE at Kangorio
- Construction of ECDE at Wongorwo
- Construction of ECDE at Chepkopegh
- Construction of ECDE at Cheptiangwa
- Construction of ECDE at Tomoi
- Construction of ECDE at Chuptoran
- Construction of ECDE at Chematong
- Construction of ECDE at Chapakul
- Construction of ECDE at Kopombo
- Construction of ECDE at Tongenyo
- Construction of ECDE at Salama
- Construction of ECDE at Sacher
- Construction of ECDE at

- Shalpogh location
- Shalpogh location
- Shalpogh location
- Shalpogh location
- Kipkomo location
- Kipkomo locationKipkomo location
- Kipkomo location
- Kipkomo location

Tapoyo Construction of ECDE at Pusian Construction of ECDE at Shalpogh Construction of ECDE at Kapsinai Construction of ECDE at Tirir Construction of ECDE at Chemongos Construction of ECDE at Chemongos Construction of ECDE at Kapsinai Construction of ECDE at Chemongos Construction of ECDE at Marsitot Construction of ECDE at Kosulol Construction of ECDE at Chemarmon	
---	--

# 2.16.2 Priority Projects for Chepareria Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECT	AMOUNT
	CONSTRUCTION OF PRIOKWO ECDE-	
EDUCATION	CHEPARERIA WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF PARKASWA ECDE-	
EDUCATION	CHEPARERIA WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF KANGORIA ECDE-	
EDUCATION	CHEPARERIA WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF CHEPKOPEGH ECDE-	
EDUCATION	CHEPARERIA WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF CHEMOTONG ECDE-	
EDUCATION	CHEPARERIA WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TIRIR ECDE-CHEPARERIA	
EDUCATION	WARD	500,000.00
HEALTH	CONSTRUCTION OF YWALATEKE TOILETS	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TUKUMO DISPENSARY-	
HEALTH	CHEPARERIA WARD	5,500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF CHEMATONG MATERNITY-	
HEALTH	CHEPARERIA WARD	3,000,000.00
ROADS	CONSTRUCTION OF MOKOWON-KALAS-	1,000,000.00

	CHEPTIANGWA ROAD-CHEPAPERIA WARD	
	CONSTRUCTION OF MNCHAS-CHESOTO-	
ROADS	KAPTEKEW ROAD-CHEPARERIA WARD	1,000,000.00
	OPENING OF KOPOMBU-CHEPAKUL-MISTIN	
ROADS	ROAD- CHEPARERIA WARD	2,400,000.00
	DRILLING OF KAPSINIA BOREHOLE-	
WATER	CHEPARERIA WARD	1,300,000.00
	REPAIR OF KOSULOL INTAKE-CHEPARERIA	
WATER	WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF LOKUKA WATER PAN-	
WATER	CHEPARERIA WARD	5,000,000.00
	PIPING OF LORI WATER PROJECT-CHEPARERIA	
WATER	WARD	1,000,000.00
	PURCHASE OF NGINGINAT CATTLE DIP-	
PASTORAL	CHEPARERIA WARD	800,000.00
TOTALS		25,000,000.00

### 2.17.1 Sector Priorities for Sook Ward

Low literacy	Construction of ECDE	Plesian
level		
ievei	Construction of ECDE	Chepkitongin
	classroom at:	• Mungit
		• Sro
	<ul><li>Completion of ECDE at:</li></ul>	<ul> <li>Kalanga</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Construction of teachers'</li> </ul>	Ariro
	quarters at:	<ul> <li>Chepnyal boys</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Construction of dining hall:</li> </ul>	Katimoril
	<ul> <li>Construction of secondary</li> </ul>	Chepkaliang primary
	school at:	Katimoril secondary
	<ul> <li>Construction of dormitories:</li> </ul>	Kochar primary
		Kaplelach primary
		Tindar primary
	• Construction of 2 classrooms:	Chekomos
	<ul> <li>Purchase of land for</li> </ul>	Chekomos
	Construction of polytechnic at:	
Low access	Completion of dispensaries at:	Mungit
to healthcare	1	Chepnyal(maternity
services		wing)
	<ul> <li>Purchase of land for dispensary</li> </ul>	Chepnyal
	at:	Katimoril
	• Construction of dispensary at:	Kolo
	,	• Letwa
	• Fencing of dispensary:	- Lotwa
Poor road	Construction of roads at:	Tindar-Chepkor-
network	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	Kasarach
		Mungit-Pililai
		Chepnyal dip-
		Kosukup-Letwa
		Sro-Kalokonoit-
		Tapoen-Chesiroro
		1 apoen enesitoro

	Repair of roads at:  Construction of subservice dam at:	<ul> <li>Klelee-Cheptunogo</li> <li>Mungit-Kachoghom-Letwa</li> <li>Mokongwo-Kaywalamuk-Kapkata</li> <li>Kolo-Empokeces</li> <li>Kapkimar-KararukumoTukumon</li> <li>Kolo-Kusukuyo</li> <li>Kaptim-Ptura</li> <li>Tamugh-Pcholpogh</li> <li>Kasarach-Tndar</li> <li>Jerusalem-Toptolum</li> <li>Angacha-Kapkimar-Chepolol</li> <li>Kakokima-Letwa</li> <li>Letwa-Chemotong</li> <li>Letwa primary-Pililai ECDE</li> <li>Kochor-Tokoroi</li> <li>Pilo-Tokoroi</li> <li>Psapai-Tomow</li> <li>Tompui-Sirkoi</li> <li>Sirkoi-Tokor</li> <li>Sirkoi-Sokitum</li> <li>Kapow-Simat</li> <li>Simat-Psapai</li> <li>Paw-Kaptemai</li> <li>Ptoo-Kaptemow</li> <li>Kochar-Murtokit</li> <li>Topno-Simat</li> <li>Parmechon-Ptakach</li> <li>Oron/Chepkukui river</li> </ul>
	_	Oron/Chepkukui river
Food security	<ul> <li>Construction of gravity water system:</li> <li>Construction of irrigation scheme at:</li> </ul>	<ul><li>Psikin-Pcholpogh</li><li>Cherelio</li></ul>
Livestock	<ul> <li>Purchase of land for livestock market at:</li> <li>Construction of cattle dip at:</li> <li>Renovation of cattle dip at:</li> </ul>	<ul><li>Tamugh</li><li>Letwa</li><li>Siller(Chekomos)</li><li>Cherelio</li></ul>

### 2.17.2 Priority Projects for Sook Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECT NAME	AMOUNT
	COMPLETION OF ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
EDUCATION	KALANGA ECDE-SOOK WARD	500,000.00
	COMPLETION OF SIRKOY PRIMARY ECDE -	
EDUCATION	SOOK WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF KOLA DISPENSARY-SOOK	
HEALTH	WARD	5,000,000.00
	COMPLETION OF MATERNITY WING AT	
HEALTH	CHEPNYAL DISPENSARY-SOOK WARD	2,500,000.00
PASTORAL	CONSTRUCTION OF MUNGIT CATTLE DIP-	
ECONOMY	SOOK WARD	2,300,000.00
	LETWA-KALANGA-CHEMOTONG ROAD-SOOK	
ROADS	WARD	2,000,000.00
	KAPKIMAR-KARUKUMO-TUKUMON ROAD-	
ROADS	SOOK WARD	1,000,000.00
	DOZER WORKS AT CHEPNYAL DIP-KOSUKUP	
ROADS	ROAD-SOOK WARD	2,000,000.00
ROADS	KOCHAR-TOKOROY ROAD-SOOK WARD	1,500,000.00
ROADS	SIMAT-PKOROW-PSAPAI ROAD-SOOK WARD	2,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF FOOTBRIDGE AT	
ROADS	EMBOUGH DISPENSARY-SOOK WARD	2,200,000.00
	CHEPNYAL GRAVITY WATER SUPPLY	
WATER	PROJECT-SOOK WARD	1,500,000.00
	CHEPTUKONG WATER SUPPLY PROJECT-	
WATER	SOOK WARD	2,000,000.00
	TOTALS	25,000,000.00

### 2.18.1 Sector Priorities for Kapenguria Ward

Key	Proposed intervention/project	Location of	Rankin
issue/Developme		Project/Interv	g
nt challenge/		ention	
problem			
Low access to	Rehabilitation and repair of water	• Tantana	1
safe and clean	project/piping at Tantana	<ul> <li>Kuitum</li> </ul>	1
drinking water	<ul> <li>Rehabilitation and repair of water</li> </ul>	О	1
	project/piping at Kuitumo	<ul> <li>Kalas</li> </ul>	2
	<ul> <li>Drilling and installation of solar at</li> </ul>	Village	5
	Kalas borehole	<ul> <li>Karer</li> </ul>	2
	<ul> <li>Construction of water intake and</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Emboas</li> </ul>	1
	piping at Karer	is	1
	<ul> <li>Installation of solar at Emboasis</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Kasesio</li> </ul>	1
	secondary school	n	
	<ul> <li>Distribution of water and piping at</li> </ul>	Dispens	
	Kasesion Dispensary	ary	
	<ul> <li>Distribution of water and piping at</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Nyakwa</li> </ul>	
	Nyakwala	la	
	<ul> <li>Distribution of water and piping at</li> </ul>	• Tilak-	

Poor roads network	Tilak  Distribution of water and piping at Kakpaw  Grading of Bendera – Siyoi Road Grading of Karas Kalamaywa Road Murraming of Ovacado Road Murraming of Ngoleyo – Kayap Murraming of Chepkawau – Emboasis Murraming of Tilak to Prumbot Murraming of Kapkom to Sakat Installation of culverts at Chemurto Takar road	Transm etre  • Kakpaw Village  • Bendera 2 2 2 2 Road 1  • Karas 5 Kalama 4 2 2 Road 2  • Kapeng uria  • Ngoley 0  • Chepka pechak  • Tilak  • Kapko mo  • Chemur to Takar Road
Low literacy level	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE at Polet</li> <li>Completion of ECDE at Emboasis</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Chepkechir</li> <li>Construction of toilet at Kormonot ECDE</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Msalaba</li> <li>Construction of ECDE and toilet at Puror</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Chepongo</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Cheposumai</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Lastokowo</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Polet 3         4         1         1         2         3         5         1         4         Chepke         chir 1         5         2         Kormon         ot</li> </ul>

Climate change  Low access to	Construction of one ECDE classroom at Takar Construction of one ECDE classroom at Chepinying Construction of one ECDE classroom at Kotoruk  Establishment of tree nursery at Nabongbong Expansion of tree nursery at Kamatira tree nursery Establishment of tree nursery at Tilak Establishment of tree nursery at Kapom Establishment of tree nursery at Chemwochoi  Contruction of dispensary at	<ul> <li>Msalaba</li> <li>Putor</li> <li>Chepon go</li> <li>Chepos umai</li> <li>Lastoko wo</li> <li>Takar</li> <li>Chepiny ing</li> <li>Kotoruk village</li> <li>Nabong bong Village 3 <ul> <li>Kamatir a Tree Nursery</li> <li>Tilak village</li> <li>Kapom village</li> <li>Chemw ochoi</li> </ul> </li> <li>Chepka</li> <li>4</li> <li>3</li> </ul>
health services	Chepkapechak	pechak

Pest and diseases	<ul> <li>Rehabilitation and repairing of Katungui cattle dip</li> <li>Construction of toilet at Chepkechir cattle dip</li> </ul>	3 4

# 2.18.2 Priority Projects for Kapenguria Ward

DEPARTME		
NT	PROJECT	AMOUNT
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT POLET-	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
	COMPLETION OF ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	EMBOASIS-KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	KORMONOT-KAPENGURIA WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILET AT PUTOR ECDE	
EDUCATION	CENTER-KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TWO ECDE CLASSROOMS AT	
<b>EDUCATION</b>	LASTAKOWO-KAPENGURIA WARD	1,000,000.00
_	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT TAKAR	
EDUCATION	-KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
EDUCATION	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT TAKAR	

	VILLAGE-KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	CHEPINYINY-KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
EDUCATION	KOTORUK-KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
2200111011	CONSTRUCTION OF MATERNITY WING AT	200,000.00
HEALTH	KOMOL-KAPENGURIA WARD	1,000,000.00
	CONSTRUCTION OF TOILETS AT CHEPKECHR	1,000,000.00
LANDS	CENTER-KAPENGURIA WARD	400,000.00
Ernves	OPENING OF CHEPKANAU-EMBOSOS-	100,000.00
ROADS	CHEPKAPECHAK ROAD-KAPENGURIA WARD	1,100,000.00
KONDS	ROAD MAINTENANCE FOR TILAK-PRUMBOT	1,100,000.00
ROADS	ROAD-KAPENGURIA WARD	1,000,000.00
KOADS	MAINTENANCE OF KAPROM-SAKAT ROAD-	1,000,000.00
ROADS	KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
KOADS	INSTALLATION OF CULVERTS AND	300,000.00
	MAINTENANCE OF CHEMURTO-TAKAR ROAD-	
ROADS	KAPENGURIA WARD	1,000,000.00
ROADS		1,000,000.00
DOADG	MAINTENANCE OF KAPROM-SAKAT ROAD-	500,000,00
ROADS	KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
	INSTALLATION OF CULVERTS AND	
DOADG	MAINTENANCE OF CHEMURTO-TAKAR ROAD-	1 000 000 00
ROADS	KAPENGURIA WARD	1,000,000.00
20120	GRADING OF BENDERA-SIYOI ROAD-KAPENGURIA	• • • • • • • • • •
ROADS	WARD	2,000,000.00
20122	MAINTENANCE OF KARAS-KALAMOYWO ROAD-	<b>7</b> 00 000 00
ROADS	KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
	GRADING OF AP-HIGHWAY ROAD-KAPENGURIA	
ROADS	WARD	500,000.00
	DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT KALAS VILLAGE-	
WATER	KAPENGURIA WARD	1,000,000.00
	PIPING OF WATER AT KARER WATER SUPPLY-	
WATER	KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
	PIPING OF WATER AT KASESIM WATER SUPPLY-	
WATER	KAPENGURIA WARD	2,000,000.00
	PIPING OF WATER AT NYAKWALA WATER	
WATER	SUPPLY-KAPENGURIA WARD	1,000,000.00
	PURCHASE OF PIPES FOR TILAK-TRANSMITTER	
WATER	WATER PROJECT-KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
	PURCHASE OF TREE NURSERY SEEDLINGS FOR	
WATER	TILAK-KAPENGURIA WARD	1,000,000.00
	PURCHASE OF PIPES FOR KAKPAW WATER	
WATER	SUPPLY-KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
	PURCHASE OF TREE SEEDLINGS FOR KAPROM-	
WATER	KAPENGURIA WARD	1,000,000.00
	PIPING OF WATER AT TANTANA WATER PROJECT-	
WATER	KAPENGURIA WARD	1,000,000.00
	ESTABLISHMENT OF TREE NURSERY AT	
WATER	KABOABONG-KAPENGURIA WARD	1,000,000.00
	PIPING OF WATER AT KOITUMO WATER PROJECT-	
WATER	KAPENGURIA WARD	500,000.00
	TOTAL	25,000,000.00

### 2.19.1 Sector Priorities for Mnagei Ward

	orities for Mnager ward	Mochulzat
Low literacy level	• Construction of ECDE classroom :	<ul><li>Nachukat</li><li>Murtome</li></ul>
10 (01	classiooni.	Withtome
		Chepanyang
	<ul> <li>Completion of ECDE centres:</li> </ul>	Tampalal
		Kapyemut
	Construction of pit latrine in	• Totum
	ECDEs at:	• Dini ya roho
		mafuta pole Africa
		<ul><li>Kangilikwan</li><li>Mokongwo</li></ul>
		Kodongou
		Kachepkai
		Nangrotum
		Kapyemat
	Construction of 1 classsroom	
• Poor	<ul><li>Grading of roads:</li></ul>	Kototruk-Kopoch
road		Kitalaposho-
network		Kamorow-
		Moseswo • Kamuino
		Comboni -water
		supply road
		Murkwujit
		boundary-
		Murkwujit south
		road
		• Losuron-
		Emboughat- Kalapat road
		Kwa musa-Soibei
		road
		Kwa piro-cattle dip
		SDA river road
		Mission Tartar
		gate-Cheposowas
		Cheptuya- Murtome road
		Kaa tartar road
		Kwa chief-coffee
		factory
		Kwa chief-keringet
		Kamorrow
		primary-

	T	
	• Installations of Culverts:	Kangilikwan 'v'road  Kangilikwan-Kwa lochul  Moseswo-Kwa musa Tumkou  Cheptuya-
		Lokornoi  Kishaunet- Kodongou  Kishaunet- Kachepkai  Kiwanja ndege- Nangrotum
	Construction of foot bridge:	<ul> <li>Kitalaposho- Moseswo road</li> <li>Kamuino road</li> <li>Murkwujit-Tomko road</li> <li>Sochpogh</li> <li>Nokowo river</li> <li>Kwa Amuke river</li> <li>Chepkomeghen river</li> <li>Lomuton bridge</li> <li>Cheptuya-Serewo</li> <li>Limatiang-Nasokol</li> <li>Soibei-Kenyang</li> </ul>
Low access to safe and clean drinking water	Drilling of boreholes at:	<ul> <li>Murkwijit primary</li> <li>Murkwijit secondary</li> <li>Totum primary</li> <li>Kapyemut primary</li> <li>Kamito girls</li> <li>Kangilikwan dispensary</li> <li>Kangilikwan 'v' ECDE</li> <li>Chepangang ECDE</li> <li>Mokongwo ECDE</li> <li>Kamorrow primary</li> </ul>
	Upgrading boreholes to solar power:	<ul> <li>Pser secondary</li> <li>Lityei dip</li> <li>Chepunpun</li> <li>Nachukut primary(re-</li> </ul>

Trade	<ul><li>Construction of bodaboda shade at:</li><li>Construction of pit latrine at:</li></ul>	<ul><li>Kwa musa centre</li><li>Cheptuya</li></ul>
Tourism, sports and culture	Purchase of costumes for dancers from:	<ul><li>Kamito</li><li>Kiwanja ndege</li><li>Nangrotum</li></ul>
Insecurity	Installation of security lights:	<ul><li>Cheptuya</li><li>Kwa musa centre</li></ul>
Livestock	<ul> <li>Construction of pit latrine and placenta pit in dispensary at:</li> <li>Construction of cattle dip at:</li> </ul>	Kadokong     Totum
healthcare services	<ul> <li>Completion of dispensaries at:</li> <li>Construction of dispensary at:</li> </ul>	<ul><li>Lokornoi</li><li>Kangilikwan</li><li>Lityei</li><li>Tartar</li><li>Murtome</li></ul>
Low access to	<ul> <li>Piping of water</li> <li>Spring protection:</li> <li>Repair of water project:</li> </ul>	construction)  Tampalal  Tartar primary  Nangrotum primary and secondary  Cheptuya secondary  From Tartar dam- Keringet centre  Chemonges land Komolee Soghper

# 2.19.2 Priority Projects for Mnagei Ward

DEPARTMENT	PROJECT	AMOUNT
EDUCATION	EQUIPPING OF AMAN ECDE CENTER-MNAGEI WARD	100,000.00
	EQUIPPING OF TAMPALAL ECDE CENTER-MNAGEI	
EDUCATION	WARD	100,000.00
EDUCATION	COMPLETION OF TAMPALAL ECDE-MNAGEI WARD	

	150,000.00
CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT	
KAPYEMUT-MNAGEI WARD	500,000.00
CONSTRUCTION OF PIT LATRINE AT TOTUM ECDE-	·
	500,000.00
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
	100,000.00
	100,000.00
EOUIPPING OF NANGROTUM ECDE-MNAGEI WARD	100,000.00
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
EOUIPPING OF KACHEPKAI ECDE-MNAGEI WARD	100,000.00
	,
EOUIPPING OF SIMITEI ECDE-MNAGEI WARD	100,000.00
	500,000.00
	500,000.00
	500,000.00
	200,000.00
	500,000.00
	200,000.00
	500,000.00
	200,000.00
	500,000.00
	200,000.00
	1,500,000.00
	1,200,000.00
	5,000,000.00
	2,000,000.00
	500,000.00
	200,000.00
	500,000.00
MOSESWO ROAD-MNAGEI WARD	1,500,000.00
	, ,
MNAGEI WARD	1,500,000.00
INSTALLATION OF BOX CULVERT AT	, ,
CHEPKOMEGHEN RIVER-MNAGEI WARD	1,000,000.00
GRADING OF CHEPTUYA-LOKAMOI ROAD-MNAGEI	
WARD	1,000,000.00
GRADING & MURRAMING OF KIDE-MWANGA-	
KOTORUK ROAD-MNAGEI WARD	750,000.00
GRADING OF CHEPTUYA-MORTOME ROAD-MNAGEI	
WARD	1,000,000.00
DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT MURKWIJIT	
SECONDARY SCHOOL-MNAGEI WARD	1,200,000.00
DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT CHEPUNPUN-MNAGEI	
WARD	1,200,000.00
DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT KAMITO GIRLS	
DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT KAMITO GIRLS SEC.SCHOOL-MNAGEI WARD	1,200,000.00
	KAPYEMUT-MNAGEI WARD CONSTRUCTION OF PIT LATRINE AT TOTUM ECDE-MNAGEI WARD EQUIPPING OF TOTUM ECDE CENTRE-MNAGEI WARD  EQUIPPING OF NANGROTUM ECDE-MNAGEI WARD  EQUIPPING OF SIMITEI ECDE-MNAGEI WARD  EQUIPPING OF SIMITEI ECDE-MNAGEI WARD  EQUIPPING OF SIMITEI ECDE-MNAGEI WARD  CONSTRUCTION OF PIT LATRINE AT KANGILIKWAN V ECDE-MNAGEI WARD  CONSTRUCTION ECDE CLASSROOM AT KERINGET-MNAGEI WARD  CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT KADOKONY-MNAGEI WARD  CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT PORO-MNAGEI WARD  CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT PORO-MNAGEI WARD  CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT MORTOME-MNAGEI WARD  CONSTRUCTION OF ECDE CLASSROOM AT MORTOME-MNAGEI WARD  CONSTRUCTION OF DISPENSARY AT LITYEI-MNAGEI WARD  CONSTRUCTION OF DISPENSARY AT TARTAR PRIMARY SCHOOL-MNAGEI WARD  COMPLETION OF KANGILIKWAN DISPENSARY-MNAGEI WARD  COMPLETION OF LOKORNOI DISPENSARY-MNAGEI WARD  GRADING,MURRAMING AND INSTALLATION OF BOX CULVERTS AT KITALAPOSHO-KAMORROW-MOSESWO ROAD-MNAGEI WARD  GRADING OF KOTORUK-TAMPALAL-KOPOCH ROAD-MNAGEI WARD  GRADING OF KOTORUK-TAMPALAL-KOPOCH ROAD-MNAGEI WARD  GRADING OF CHEPTUYA-LOKAMOI ROAD-MNAGEI WARD  GRADING & MURRAMING OF KIDE-MWANGA-KOTORUK ROAD-MNAGEI WARD  GRADING OF CHEPTUYA-LOKAMOI ROAD-MNAGEI WARD  GRADING OF CHEPTUYA-LOKAMOI ROAD-MNAGEI WARD  GRADING OF CHEPTUYA-LOKAMOI ROAD-MNAGEI WARD  GRADING OF CHEPTUYA-MORTOME ROAD-MNAGEI WARD  GRADING OF CHEPTUYA-MORTOME ROAD-MNAGEI WARD  GRADING OF CHEPTUYA-MORTOME ROAD-MNAGEI WARD  DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT MURKWIJIT  SECONDARY SCHOOL-MNAGEI WARD  DRILLING OF BOREHOLE AT CHEPUNPUN-MNAGEI

	TOTAL	25,000,000.00
WATER	INSTALLATION OF SOLAR PANEL AT CHEPTUYA SEC. SCHOOL BOREHOLE-MNAGEI WARD	1,200,000.00
	CENTER-MNAGEI WARD	1,200,000.00

### 2.20.1 Sector Priorities for Masol Ward

Key issue/Developme nt challenge/ problem	Proposed intervention/project	Location of Project/Interventi on	Ranking
Low Access to safe and clean drinking water	<ul> <li>Drilling of borehole at Kaitapos</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Cheptembur</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Lokotiyom</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Chemkongen</li> <li>Drilling of bore at Kopen</li> <li>Repair and rehabilitation of Chepaywat dam</li> <li>Rehabilitation and repair of Cheparkulio dam</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at kokocha</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Chelanget</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Amuto</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Nyangaita boys Secondary School</li> <li>Supply of water and piping from Locheimoi to Nyangaita Boys Secondary School</li> <li>Rehabilitation and repair of Surumben borehole into solar</li> <li>Supply of generators,pipes and tanks at Takaiywa river</li> <li>Construction of borehole at Katangun</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Masol Sublocation</li> <li>Sekerot location</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>2</li> <li>1</li> <li>2</li> <li>2</li> <li>2</li> <li>2</li> <li>2</li> </ul>

		location
Poor road network	<ul> <li>Grading of Losain- ngoriakes roads</li> <li>Grading of Nyangaita, Arur and Chepaywat road</li> <li>Grading of Chemurio, Katangun to Akulo road</li> <li>Opening of Takaiywa- Chirkil-Chesapet to Nyangaita road</li> <li>Opening of Surumben to Kekwokoching</li> <li>Opening of Nyangaita- Arur-Chepaywat</li> <li>Grading of Kalas-Ngania road</li> <li>Grading of Nyangaita- Chepkokoch road(Kerio River)</li> <li>Construction of slab at Surumben road</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Masol Sublocatio n</li> <li>Masol Sublocatio n</li> <li>Masol Sublocatio n</li> <li>Sekerot Sublocatio n</li> </ul>
Low literacy level	<ul> <li>Construction of ECDE classrooms at Amuto</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Takaiywa ,Kokocha and Chelomget</li> <li>Construction of ECDE at Chepkokech and completion of Nyangaita ECDE</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Sekerot Sublocatio n <ul> <li>Sekerot Sublocatio n</li> <li>Sekerot Sublocatio n</li> </ul> </li> </ul>

Low access to healthcare services  • Construction of dispensary at Amoler market • Maternity wing at Nyangaita dispensary  • Sekerot Sublocatio n • Sekerot Sublocatio n		
	healthcare services  at Amoler market  • Maternity wing at Nyangaita dispensary  Sublocatio  n • Sekerot Sublocatio	

Trade	Construction of bodaboda shade at Akiriamit	• Sekerot Sublocatio n	1

### 2.20.2 Priority Projects for Masol Ward

Key issue/Development challenge/ problem	Proposed intervention/project	Location of Project/Intervention	Ranking
Low Access to safe and clean drinking water	<ul> <li>Drilling of borehole at Kaitapos</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Cheptembur</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Lokotiyom</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Chemkongen</li> <li>Drilling of bore at Kopen</li> <li>Repair and rehabilitation of Chepaywat dam</li> <li>Rehabilitation and repair of Cheparkulio dam</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at kokocha</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Chelanget</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at Amuto</li> <li>Drilling of borehole at</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Masol         Sublocation</li> <li>Sublocation</li> <li>Sekerot         location</li> <li>Sekerot         location</li> <li>Sekerot         location</li> <li>Sekerot         location</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>2</li> <li>1</li> <li>2</li> <li>2</li> <li>2</li> <li>2</li> </ul>

	Nyangaita boys Secondary School  Supply of water and piping from Locheimoi to Nyangaita Boys Secondary School  Rehabilitation and repair of Surumben borehole into solar  Supply of generators, pipes and tanks at Takaiywa river  Construction of borehole at Katangun	<ul> <li>Sekerot location</li> <li>Sekerot location</li> <li>Sekerot location</li> <li>Sekerot location</li> </ul>	
Poor road network	<ul> <li>Grading of Losain- ngoriakes roads</li> <li>Grading of Nyangaita, Arur and Chepaywat road</li> <li>Grading of Chemurio, Katangun to Akulo road</li> <li>Opening of Takaiywa- Chirkil-Chesapet to Nyangaita road</li> <li>Opening of Surumben to Kekwokoching</li> <li>Opening of Nyangaita- Arur-Chepaywat</li> <li>Grading of Kalas-Ngania road</li> <li>Grading of Nyangaita- Chepkokoch road(Kerio River)</li> <li>Construction of slab at Surumben road</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Masol         Sublocation</li> <li>Masol         Sublocation</li> <li>Masol         Sublocation</li> <li>Sekerot         Sublocation</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>1</li> <li>2</li> <li>2</li> <li>2</li> <li>2</li> </ul>

#### **CHAPTER THREE**

#### 3.0 CHALLENGES, RECOMMENDATIONS AND CONCLUSION

#### 3.0 Introduction

The County uses public forums to engage the public on budgets and projects. This is year public participation was done in ward level whereby people from all sub-locations gathered to air their views. Therefore this report provides a summary of challenges encountered during public participation process, recommendations for action and conclusion.

#### 3.1 Challenges and Observations

- Frequent breakage of water points.
- High expectations from community members
- Slow implementation of the development projects for FY 2021/22 especially ward specific project. This is slowly eroding public confidence.
- Lack of funds to give feedback to communities per sub location on the projects that have been approved to further enhance ownership and participatory monitoring of the approved projects. This will give the planning team, MCA's and County legitimacy to call for other PB next year.
- High illiteracy levels and community capacity gaps on participatory budgeting and planning and functions of each level of government.
- Women participation in the public participation process is still low
- The uneven physical terrain of the county inhibits equitable and effective coverage of the targeted population.
- Inadequate supervision, monitoring and evaluation of projects

#### 3.2 Recommendations

- Labeling of West Pokot County Drugs to curb theft in government hospitals and dispensaries.
- Incorporate community technicians to provide timely repair services
- There is a need to further strengthen community communication feedback mechanism, and public participation process.
- Integration of the needs for special groups (women, youth and Persons with disabilities) should be given due attention.
- County departments to fast tract the implementation of FY 2021/22 development budget so that the projects' implementation does not spill over to the 2022/23 fiscal year.
- Regular and targeted civic education needs to be conducted to sensitize community
  members on their roles and responsibilities under the devolved system of governance.
  Community fora could also be held on a quarterly basis in each ward to sensitize and
  get feedback from the community on the access, affordability and quality of services
  offered by the county government.

- Requested County Government to look on Boundaries issues to overcome border security issues.
- There is need for a strategy to ensure improved and effective youth and women participation in the future county budgets. The relevant line department and county planning unit to ensure this objective is realized.
- The budget office to keep up early timely budget preparation and deadlines to improve the budget process. Other institutions should also adhere to the budget and legal timelines.
- The projects should be equitably distributed within each sub location to ensure there is fairness and equity.
- Strengthen county M&E unit and county departments' ability to supervise and monitor projects to ensure quality of works and timely completion of programmes.
- Strengthen county M&E unit and county departments' ability to supervise and monitor projects to ensure quality of works and timely completion of programmes.
- Need to strengthen supervision, audit, monitoring and evaluation of projects and programmes to ensure value for money of public funds is realized.
- More drugs to be purchased for Hospitals and dispensaries
- Bills of quantities should be prepared early to avoid late implementation of projects. Procurement processes should also be completed on time.

#### 3.3 Conclusion

Citizen Participation improves transparency and accountability. The public is able to critically engage in the social, political, cultural, economic, and environmental impacts of policies, laws and development plans. It gives the public a say in deciding how costs and benefits will impact different segments of society. Public participation also ensures that governments are held to account for their actions and are responsive to the interest of citizens. Participation also enhances public confidence and support of the decision making processes. This process must therefore be continuously improved to realize its objectives.

#### **ANNEX 1: PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PROGRAMME**





### DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE AND ECONOMIC PLANNING

# PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PROGRAMME FOR PP BUDGETING FOR FY 2022/2023

No	Activity	Moderator
1	Opening prayers	Ward Manager
2	Introductions	Ward Manager
3	Official opening remarks	Area MCA
4	Review of previous Budget Allocations	CPU
5	Proposals and collection of views	CPU & CBEF
6	Plenary discussions	CPU & CBEF
7	Rankings of proposals	CPU & CBEF
9	Official closure	Area MCA

#### PUBLIC PARTICIPATION SCHEDULE

S/No.	Date	Ward	Venue
1.	27/1/2022	Batei	Ortum Polytecnic
2.	27/1/2022	Sekerr	Chepkondol Centre
3.	27/1/2022	Lomut	Annet Trading Centre
4.	27/1/2022	Masol	Takaiywa Centre
5.	27/1/2022	Suam	Asilong A.I.C
6.	27/1/2022	Kodich	Kodich Polytecnic
7.	27/1/2022	Kasei	Kangoletiang AGC
8.	27/1/2022	Alale	Alale Ward Administrator's Office
9.	27/1/2022	Kiwawa	Lowoi Glory Church
10.	27/1/2022	Kapchok	Ngotut Centre
11.	28/1/2022	Kapenguria	Emboasis A.I.C Church
12.	28/1/2022	Mnagei	Tartar ELCK Church
13.	28/1/2022	Siyoi	Siyoi A.I.C
14.	28/1/2022	Lelan	Kabichbich Centre
15.	28/1/2022	Weiwei	Sub-County Administrator's Office
16.	28/1/2022	Tapach	Ward Administrator's Office
17.	28/1/2022	Chepareria	Chepkopegh Catholic Church
18.	28/1/2022	Sook	Chepnyal Catholic Church Hall
19.	28/1/2022	Riwo	Ward Administrator's Office
20.	28/1/2022	Endugh	Chepolet Trading Centre